

# Michigan Osteopathic College Foundation Records UA.28.14

This finding aid was produced using ArchivesSpace on August 17, 2023. Finding aid written in English.

Describing Archives: A Content Standard

University Archives and Historical Collections

Conrad Hall 943 Conrad Road, Room 101 East Lansing, MI 48824 Business Number: 517-355-2330

archives@msu.edu

URL: <a href="http://archives.msu.edu/">http://archives.msu.edu/</a>

# **Table of Contents**

Summary Information	. 5
Historical Note	. 5
Scope and Content	6
Arrangement	. 7
Administrative Information	. 7
Related Materials	. 8
Controlled Access Headings	8
Collection Inventory	. 9
Michigan Osteopathic College Foundation Records	9
Annual Meeting	. 9
Annual Report	. 9
Audited Financial Statements	. 9
Board of Trustees	10
Bylaws	10
Correspondence	10
History	10
Michigan Association of Osteopathic Physicians and Surgeons, Inc. Records	11
Annual Report	11
Building and Grounds Committee	12
Correspondence	13
Meeting of the Board of Trustees	15
Meeting of the College Development Committee	20
Michigan Osteopathic Bulletin magazine	21
Michigan Osteopathic Journal	21
Michigan Osteopathic Journal Directory	22
Public Relations Advisory Committee	23
Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine Records	24
Annual Meeting	
Annual Report	25
Audited Financial Statements	25
Audio-Visual	26
Basic Science Building	
Bell Educational Services	26

Board of Trustees	26
Corporate Board	30
Correspondence	31
Course Materials	32
Faculty	33
Lectures of Professors	35
Medical Library	35
Memorandums	36
Negotiations with Michigan State University	36
Public Relations	38
Report to the Board of Trustees	39
Schematic Plan Review	39
College of Osteopathic Medicine (MSU) Records	41
Michigan Osteopathic Medicine Advisory Board Records	43
Meetings	43
American Osteopathic Association Records	44
Annual Convention	45
Annual Meeting	45
Correspondence	45
The D.O. newsletter	46
Executive Directors Report	46
The Journal of the American Osteopathic Association	47
NEWS REVIEW newsletter	48
Yearbook and Directory	49
Subject Files	50
Academy of Applied Osteopathy	50
American Association of Osteopathic Colleges	50
Association of American Medical Colleges	51
Chicago College of Osteopathy	52
Citizens Committee on Education for Health Care	52
College of Osteopathic Medicine and Surgery, Des Moines, Iowa	53
Hospitals	56
Kansas City College of Osteopathy and Surgery	57
Kansas State Osteopathic Association	57
Kirksville College of Osteopathy and Surgery	57
Manuals	
M.D D.O. Controversy	
Michigan Association for Regional Medical Programs	

### Michigan Osteopathic College Foundation Records UA.28.14

Michigan Community Health Services Study	60
Michigan Hospital Association	60
Missouri Association of Osteopathic Physicians and Surgeons	61
NJAOPS Journal newsletter	62
Physician Shortage	63
State Board of Education	66
Texas Osteopathic Medical Association	67
Wisconsin Association of Osteopathic Physicians and Surgeons	68
Arthur Speir Papers	70
American College of Osteopathic Surgeons	70
American Osteopathic Association	74
Newspaper Clippings	75
Audio Visual Materials	79
Negatives	79
Photographs	79

#### **Summary Information**

**Repository:** University Archives and Historical Collections

**Creator:** Michigan Osteopathic College Foundation

**Source:** Brooker, Floyde E.

**Title:** Michigan Osteopathic College Foundation records

**ID:** UA.28.14

**Date [inclusive]:** 1942-2014

**Date [bulk]:** 1966-1971

Physical

40 Cubic Feet

**Description:** 

**Language of the** En

**Material:** 

English.

#### **Preferred Citation**

Researchers wishing to cite this collection should include the following information: "Item title, Collection title, Collection Identifier, Michigan State University Archives & Historical Collections, East Lansing, Michigan."

#### **Historical Note**

The American Osteopathic Association was founded in 1897 by students at the American School of Osteopathy in Kirksville, Missouri, with the goal of uniting the efforts of individual physicians and colleges to advance the osteopathic medical profession. The Michigan Osteopathic Association (formerly known as the Michigan Association of Osteopathic Physicians and Surgeons) began in 1898. Its members were instrumental in the creation of the Michigan Osteopathic College Foundation.

On August 1, 1961, the Michigan Osteopathic College Foundation (MOCF) filed to incorporate in order to secure a charter for the Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine. The purpose of the foundation was "to establish a school of osteopathic medicine and surgery in the state of Michigan and to otherwise assist in financing schools, colleges and advanced institutions

<sup>^</sup> Return to Table of Contents

devoted to teaching the osteopathic concept of the healing arts in order to educate and provide osteopathic physicians and surgeons and to provide education in the ancillary disciplines for the benefit of the public and to provide for the general health and care of the sick and indigent."

Osteopathic practitioners working in conjunction with the Michigan Association of Osteopathic Physicians and Surgeons, received a state charter in 1964, and began fundraising for the private Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine (MCOM) located in Pontiac, Michigan. Students were admitted to that school in 1969. In the same year, the state legislature granted MCOM's petition to become a state-assisted school, and on August 5, 1969, P.A. 162 was approved. The act ordained that "A school of osteopathic medicine is established and shall be located as determined by the state board of education at an existing campus of a state university with an existing school or college of medicine." The act also created the Michigan Osteopathic Medicine Advisory Board, appointed by the governor to "advise the board of control on all matters of pertinence to the school of osteopathic medicine." Three institutions were eligible for the new state-supported school. Wayne State University proposed a Department of Osteopathy within its medical school, with an associate dean for osteopathy — contrary to the legislative mandate. The University of Michigan did not submit a statement, leaving "the initiative to the State Board of Education." Only Michigan State University applied to establish a full college on September 19, 1969.

In 1971, the private osteopathic college transferred to the East Lansing campus and is now known as the Michigan State University College of Osteopathic Medicine (MSUCOM). Two classes graduated in 1973: one in May and one in August.

Floyde Brooker was the Executive Officer of the Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine. Arthur A. Speir (KCOS, '35) was the President (1954-1955), Secretary (1950-1954; 1957-1978), and Executive Director (1974-1978) of the American College of Osteopathic Obstetricians and Gynecologists (ACOOG).

[Source: MOCF, AOA and ACOOG websites]

#### **Scope and Content**

This collection documents the founding and history of the Michigan Osteopathic College Foundation, the Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine and the Michigan State University College of Osteopathic Medicine. The Michigan Osteopathic College Foundation collection consists of a vast resource of historical documents in the formative years of the College of Osteopathic Medicine at Michigan State University.

<sup>^</sup> Return to Table of Contents

<sup>^</sup> Return to Table of Contents

#### Arrangement

Arranged into eleven series: 1. Michigan Osteopathic College Foundation records. 2. Michigan Association of Osteopathic Physicians and Surgeons records. 3. Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine records. 4. College of Osteopathic Medicine (MSU) records. 5. Michigan Osteopathic Medicine Advisory Board records. 6. American Osteopathic Association records. 7. Subject Files. 8. Floyde E. Brooker papers. 9. Arthur Speir papers. 10. Newspaper Clippings. 11. Audio Visual Materials.

#### **Administrative Information**

#### **Publication Statement**

University Archives and Historical Collections

Conrad Hall 943 Conrad Road, Room 101 East Lansing, MI 48824 Business Number: 517-355-2330

archives@msu.edu

URL: <a href="http://archives.msu.edu/">http://archives.msu.edu/</a>

#### **Conditions Governing Access**

Collection is open for research.

#### **Conditions Governing Use**

Permission to publish material from this collection must be obtained from University Archives & Historical Collections, Michigan State University.

#### **Conditions Governing Access**

**Legal Status:** Donor(s) have transferred any applicable copyright to Michigan State University but the collection may contain third-party materials for which copyright was not transferred. Copyright restrictions may apply. Property Rights: Michigan State University.

<sup>^</sup> Return to Table of Contents

#### **Processing Information**

Record group changed from 00214 to UA 28.14 to reflect the organization's connection to Michigan State University. -M. Badgley-Malone, January 2023.

#### **Related Materials**

#### **Related Archival Materials**

See also UA 15.19 College of Osteopathic Medicine records.

## **Controlled Access Headings**

- Family medicine
- Medical care -- Michigan
- Medical colleges -- Michigan -- History
- Medical education -- Michigan
- Medical teaching personnel
- Medical technology -- Study and teaching
- Medicine -- Michigan
- Osteopathic medicine
- Annual reports
- Clippings (Books, newspapers, etc.)
- Financial statements
- Letters (correspondence)
- Memorandums
- Minutes (Records)
- Newsletters
- Periodicals
- Photographs
- Press releases
- Reports
- Sound recordings
- Michigan Osteopathic College Foundation
- Brooker, Floyde E.

<sup>^</sup> Return to Table of Contents

<sup>^</sup> Return to Table of Contents

- Speir, Arthur A.
- American College of Osteopathic Obstetricians and Gynecologists
- American Osteopathic Association
- Michigan Association of Osteopathic Physicians and Surgeons
- Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine
- Michigan State University. College of Osteopathic Medicine
- Brooker, Floyde E.

### **Collection Inventory**

Michigan Osteopathic College Foundati	ion Records	
Annual Meeting		
Title/Description	Instances	
May 1966	box 5102	folder 1
May 1967	box 5102	folder 2
May 1968	box 5102	folder 3
May 1969	box 5102	folder 4
April 1970	box 5102	folder 5
Annual Membership Meeting (Packet), June 1976	box 5102	folder 6
Annual Report		
Title/Description	Instances	
1967	box 5102	folder 7
1968	box 5102	folder 8
1969	box 5102	folder 9
Articles of Incorporation, 1961, 1963	box 5102	folder 10
Audited Financial Statements		
Title/Description	Instances	
1964	box 5102	folder 11
1965	box 5102	folder 12
1966	box 5102	folder 13
1967	box 5102	folder 14
1968	box 5102	folder 15

1970	box 5102	folder 16
1971	box 5102	folder 17
<b>Board of Trustees</b>		
Title/Description	Instances	
Executive Committee, 1971	box 5102	folder 18
Members, 1969-1970, undated	box 5102	folder 19
Meeting Materials, April 25, 1972	box 5102	folder 20
Minutes		
Bylaws		
Title/Description	Instances	
Proposed, 1963	box 5102	folder 22
1965, undated	box 5102	folder 23
Corporate Membership, 1982	box 5102	folder 61
Correspondence		
Title/Description	Instances	
1963-1968	box 5102	folder 24
1969	box 5102	folder 25
1970-1972, undated	box 5102	folder 26
Executive Committee, undated	box 5102	folder 27
Financial Statements, 1965, 1970	box 5102	folder 28
Foreign-Trained Physicians, 1964-1968	box 5102	folder 29
Grant Fund, 1963-1965	box 5102	folder 30
History		
Title/Description	Instances	
1958-1968	box 5102	folder 31
1969	box 5102	folder 32
1970-1972	box 5102	folder 33
Undated	box 5102	folder 34
Jean M. Bubeck Fund, 1964	box 5102	folder 35
Membership, 1970	box 5102	folder 36
Memorandums, 1971-1972	box 5102	folder 37

Miscellaneous, 1963, undated	box 5102	folder 38
Newsletter, 1971-1972	box 5102	folder 39
Objects and Purposes Brochure, undated	box 5102	folder 40
Operations Manual, 1964	box 5102	folder 41
Promotional Film, 1965	box 5102	folder 42
Report to Michigan Association of Osteopathic Physicians and Surgeons, 1964	box 5102	folder 43
Statement of Financial Condition, 1970	box 5102	folder 44
Quit Claim Deed, 1965-1966	box 5102	folder 45

<sup>^</sup> Return to Table of Contents

Title/Description	Instances	
Abstracted Minutes Annual Meeting of the House of Delegates	box 5125	folder 39
Address of the President to the House of Delegates, November 8, 1964	box 5125	folder 40
nnual Banquet and President's Ball Program, 1958-1972	box 5125	folder 41
nnual Meeting - Minutes, 1966-1967	box 5125	folder 42
nnual Meeting, 1963	box 5125	folder 43
nnual Meeting, 1968	box 5125	folder 44
nnual Meeting, 1969	box 5125	folder 45
nnual Report		
tle/Description	Instances	
1960	box 5125	folder 46
1961	box 5125	folder 47
1963	box 5125	folder 48
1964	box 5125	folder 49
1966	box 5125	folder 50
1967	box 5125	folder 51
1968	box 5125	folder 52
1969	box 5125	folder 53

1970	box 5125	folder 54
1977	box 5125	folder 55
Annual Report of the Executive Director, 1965	box 5125	folder 56
Annual Report of the President, 1964	box 5125	folder 57
Articles of Incorporation, Bylaws, Code of Ethics, 1942	box 5125	folder 58
Articles of Incorporation, By-Laws, Code of Ethics, 1962	box 5125	folder 59
Audited Financials Statements, 1964-1965	box 5125	folder 60
Board of Trustees Directory, undated	box 5125	folder 61
Brochures, undated	box 5125	folder 62
<b>Building and Grounds Committee</b>		
Title/Description	Instances	
Correspondence, 1964	box 5125	folder 63
Minutes, 1964	box 5125	folder 64
Volume, 1963-1965	box 5125	folder 65
Building and Grounds Subcommittee, 1964	box 5125	folder 66
Building and Sites Committee, 1960-1962	box 5125	folder 67
Building and Sites - General, 1962-1965	box 5125	folder 68
Bylaws, 1962	box 5125	folder 69
College Development, 1957-1962, undated	box 5125	folder 70
College Development - Correspondence, 1960-1961	box 5125	folder 71
College Development - Minutes, 1959-1960	box 5125	folder 72
College Development - Miscellaneous, 1959-1961, undated	box 5125	folder 73
College Development Committee, 1958-1962	box 5125	folder 74
College Development Committee, 1963-1964, undated	box 5126	folder 1
College Development Committee - Volume, 1958-1964	box 5126	folder 2-4
College Development Committee - Volume, 1962-1963	box 5126	folder 5
College Development Committee - Volume, May-December 1963	box 5126	folder 6-7
College Fact Book - First Rough Draft, February 1964	box 5126	folder 8
College Fact Book - Notes, 1963-1964	box 5126	folder 9
College Fact Book - Short Version, 1963	box 5126	folder 10
Comments Regarding Hospitals, Planning and Operations,	box 5126	folder 11

1965

# <u>Material Specific Details</u>: This was probably written by Floyde Brooker.

Floyde Brooker.		
Combination DO - MD Degree, 1962	box 5126	folder 12
Combined Meeting - Board of Trustees and CPEH, 1962	box 5126	folder 13
Committee Assignments, 1965	box 5126	folder 14
Committee on Colleges, 1962	box 5126	folder 15
Component Societies, 1963-1970	box 5126	folder 16
Conference Committee, 1962-1964	box 5126	folder 17
Conferences , 1967-1968	box 5126	folder 18
Consolidation of Offices, 1959	box 5126	folder 19
Correspondence		
Title/Description	Instances	
1958-1961	box 5126	folder 20
January - July 1962	box 5126	folder 21
August - September 1962	box 5126	folder 22
October - December 1962	box 5126	folder 23
January - June 1963	box 5126	folder 24
July - December 1963	box 5126	folder 25
January - June 1964	box 5126	folder 26
July - December 1964	box 5126	folder 27
1965	box 5126	folder 28
1966	box 5126	folder 29
1967	box 5126	folder 30
1968	box 5126	folder 31
1969	box 5126	folder 32
1970	box 5126	folder 33
1971	box 5126	folder 34
1974	box 5126	folder 39
Board of Trustees, 1964-1965, 1970	box 5126	folder 35
Council of Public Education on Health, 1963-1964	box 5126	folder 36
Detroit - Metropolitan Cities youth Fitness Program, July 1962	box 5126	folder 37

box 5127

Disablility Insurance, 1963

folder 1

District Officers Council, 1961-1962  Editorial Advisory Board, 1962  Executive Committee, 1961-1966  Executive Secretary, 1957, 1961  Exhibit Pages (Legislative Commission Hearing), 6-28, 1952-1958  Fact Book Committee, 1964  Film, 1965  Film Exposure, undated  Finance Committee, 1964  Finance Committee (Volume), 1962-1964  Finance Committee - Handbook, undated  Fiscal Policies, undated	box 5127	folder 2 folder 3 folder 4 folder 5 folder 6-8 folder 9 folder 10 folder 11 folder 12 folder 13 folder 14
Executive Committee, 1961-1966  Executive Secretary, 1957, 1961  Exhibit Pages (Legislative Commission Hearing), 6-28, 1952-1958  Fact Book Committee, 1964  Film, 1965  Film Exposure, undated  Finance Committee, 1964  Finance Committee (Volume), 1962-1964  Finance Committee - Handbook, undated	box 5127	folder 4  folder 5  folder 6-8  folder 9  folder 10  folder 11  folder 12  folder 13
Executive Secretary, 1957, 1961  Exhibit Pages (Legislative Commission Hearing), 6-28, 1952-1958  Fact Book Committee, 1964  Film, 1965  Film Exposure, undated  Finance Committee, 1964  Finance Committee (Volume), 1962-1964  Finance Committee - Handbook, undated	box 5127	folder 5 folder 6-8  folder 9 folder 10 folder 11 folder 12 folder 13
Exhibit Pages (Legislative Commission Hearing), 6-28, 1952-1958  Fact Book Committee, 1964  Film, 1965  Film Exposure, undated  Finance Committee, 1964  Finance Committee (Volume), 1962-1964  Finance Committee - Handbook, undated	box 5127	folder 6-8  folder 9  folder 10  folder 11  folder 12  folder 13
Fact Book Committee, 1964  Film, 1965  Film Exposure, undated  Finance Committee, 1964  Finance Committee (Volume), 1962-1964  Finance Committee - Handbook, undated	box 5127 box 5127 box 5127 box 5127 box 5127 box 5127	folder 9 folder 10 folder 11 folder 12 folder 13
Film, 1965  Film Exposure, undated  Finance Committee, 1964  Finance Committee (Volume), 1962-1964  Finance Committee - Handbook, undated	box 5127 box 5127 box 5127 box 5127 box 5127	folder 10 folder 11 folder 12 folder 13
Film Exposure, undated Finance Committee, 1964 Finance Committee (Volume), 1962-1964 Finance Committee - Handbook, undated	box 5127 box 5127 box 5127 box 5127	folder 11 folder 12 folder 13
Finance Committee, 1964  Finance Committee (Volume), 1962-1964  Finance Committee - Handbook, undated	box 5127 box 5127 box 5127	folder 12 folder 13
Finance Committee (Volume), 1962-1964  Finance Committee - Handbook, undated	box 5127 box 5127	folder 13
Finance Committee - Handbook, undated	box 5127	
·		folder 14
Fiscal Policies, undated	box 5127	
		folder 15
Function of the Profession Within the Field of General Health Care, undated	box 5127	folder 16
Genesee County Osteopathic Association, 1964	box 5127	folder 17
Grievance Committee, 1962, 1965	box 5127	folder 18
House Board Finance Committee Minutes, September 22, 1962	box 5127	folder 19
Handbook (Finance Committee and College Development Committee)	box 5127	folder 20
Honorary Membershhip Committee, 1966	box 5127	folder 21
House of Delegates, 1962-1963	box 5127	folder 22
House of Delegates, 1964-1965	box 5127	folder 23
"How the D.O. Would Be Affected by Merger", 1966	box 5127	folder 24
Income and Expense, 1962	box 5127	folder 25
Informal Notes newsletter, 1959-1961	box 5127	folder 26
Insurance Programs, 1962-1964, undated	box 5127	folder 27
Joint Medical Care / Dual Staff, 1963-1964	box 5127	folder 28
Joint Meeting Board of Trustees of Michigan Osteopathic Hospital Association (MOHA) and Michigan Association of Osteopathic Physicians and Surgeons (MAOPS), December 9, 1962	box 5127	folder 29
Liaison Committee, 1964-1965	box 5127	folder 30
License Requirements, undated		

Meeting of the Board of Directors - Minutes, January 10-11, 1959	box 5127	folder 45
Meeting of the Board of Directors, January 10-11, 1959	box 5127	folder 44
Meeting of the Board of Directors - Minutes, December 30, 1958	box 5127	folder 43
Meeting of the Board of Directors - Minutes, December 13-14, 1958	box 5127	folder 42
Economics Committee (volume), 1962-1963	box 5127	folder 41
Medical Economics Committee, 1962-1965, undated	box 5127	folder 40
Medical Care Insurance Uses and Abuses Committee, 1962-1964	box 5127	folder 39
Media Guide, 1960	box 5127	folder 38
MCOM Planning, 1964	box 5127	folder 37
Map, undated	box 5127	folder 36
MAOPS Newsletter, 1965-1972	box 5127	folder 35
Manual of Procedures (Revision), April 1966	box 5127	folder 34
Manual of Procedure, 1953	box 5127	folder 33
Location Study - Saginaw, Michigan, undated	box 5127	folder 32

#### Title/Description **Instances** 1961 box 5127 folder 46 September 9 - 10, 1961 box 5127 folder 47-48 November 11, 1961 1962 folder 49 January 28, 1962 box 5127 Minutes, January 28, 1962 folder 50 box 5127 box 5127 folder 51 March 10, 1962 box 5127 folder 52 Minutes, March 10-11, 1962 Minutes, March 11, 1962 box 5127 folder 53 box 5127 folder 54 Minutes, April 19, 1962 April 28, 1962 box 5127 folder 55 folder 56 May 17, 1962 box 5127 box 5127 folder 57 June 9, 1962

Minutes, July 15, 1962	box 5127	folder 58
August 24-26, 1962	box 5127	folder 59
October 6, 1962	box 5127	folder 60
Minutes, October 6, 1962	box 5127	folder 61
December 8-9, 1962	box 5127	folder 62
Minutes, December 8-9, 1962	box 5128	folder 1
1963		
February 9-10, 1963	box 5128	folder 2
Minutes, February 9-10, 1963	box 5128	folder 3
April 6-7, 1963	box 5128	folder 4
Minutes, April 6-7, 1963	box 5128	folder 5
October 12, 1963	box 5128	folder 6
November 23, 1963	box 5128	folder 7
Minutes, November 23, 1963	box 5128	folder 8
1964		
January 11, 1964	box 5128	folder 9
Minutes, January 11, 1964	box 5128	folder 10
February 22, 1964	box 5128	folder 11
Minutes, February 22, 1964	box 5128	folder 12
March 21, 1964	box 5128	folder 13
Minutes, March 21, 1964	box 5128	folder 14
April 25, 1964	box 5128	folder 15
Minutes, April 25, 1964	box 5128	folder 16
May 23, 1964	box 5128	folder 17
Minutes, May 23, 1964	box 5128	folder 18
June 20, 1964	box 5128	folder 19
Minutes, June 20, 1964	box 5128	folder 20
August 15-16, 1964	box 5128	folder 21
Minutes, August 15-16, 1964	box 5128	folder 22
September 26, 1964	box 5128	folder 23
Minutes, September 26, 1964	box 5128	folder 24
November 7-8, 1964	box 5128	folder 25

Minutes, November 7 - 8, 1964	box 5128	folder 26
1965		
January 16, 1965	box 5128	folder 27
Minutes, January 16, 1965	box 5128	folder 28
February 13, 1965	box 5128	folder 29
Minutes, February 13, 1965	box 5128	folder 30
March 27-28, 1965	box 5128	folder 31
Minutes, March 27-28, 1965	box 5128	folder 32
Minutes, April 15, 1965	box 5128	folder 33
Minutes, May 8, 1965	box 5128	folder 34
Minutes, June 12, 1965	box 5128	folder 35
August 21-22, 1965	box 5128	folder 36
Minutes, August 21-22, 1965	box 5128	folder 37
September 26, 1965	box 5128	folder 38
Minutes, September 26, 1965	box 5128	folder 39
October 23, 1965	box 5128	folder 40
Minutes, October 23, 1965	box 5128	folder 41
December 11, 1965	box 5128	folder 42
Minutes, December 11, 1965	box 5128	folder 43
1966		
January 15, 1966	box 5128	folder 44
Minutes, January 15, 1966	box 5128	folder 45
February 12, 1966	box 5128	folder 46
Minutes, February 12, 1966	box 5128	folder 47
March 12, 1966	box 5128	folder 48
Minutes, March 12, 1966	box 5128	folder 49
April 16, 1966	box 5128	folder 50
Minutes, April 16, 1966	box 5128	folder 51
May 7, 1966	box 5128	folder 52
Minutes, May 7, 1966	box 5128	folder 53
Minutes, May 12, 1966	box 5128	folder 54
June 11, 1966	box 5128	folder 55

Minutes, June 11, 1966	box 5128	folder 56
Minutes, July 16, 1966	box 5128	folder 57
August 20-21, 1966	box 5128	folder 58
Minutes, August 20-21, 1966	box 5128	folder 59
September 17, 1966	box 5129	folder 1
Minutes, September 17, 1966	box 5129	folder 2
October 29, 1966	box 5129	folder 3
December 10, 1966	box 5129	folder 4
Minutes, December 10, 1966	box 5129	folder 5
1967	box 5129	folder 6
January 21, 1967	box 5129	folder 6
Minutes, January 21, 1967	box 5129	folder 7
February 18, 1967	box 5129	folder 8
Minutes, February 18, 1967	box 5129	folder 9
Supplemental Board Folder, February 18, 1967	box 5129	folder 10
March 18, 1967	box 5129	folder 11
Minutes, March 18, 1967	box 5129	folder 12
April 15, 1967	box 5129	folder 13
Minutes, April 15, 1967	box 5129	folder 14
May 6, 1967	box 5129	folder 15
June 17, 1967	box 5129	folder 16
Minutes, June 17, 1967	box 5127	folder 17
Minutes, July 15-16, 1967	box 5129	folder 18
August 1967	box 5129	folder 19
Minutes, August 19, 1967	box 5129	folder 20
Minutes, September 15, 1967	box 5129	folder 21
October 21, 1967	box 5129	folder 22
Minutes, October 21, 1967	box 5129	folder 23
December 2, 1967	box 5129	folder 24
Minutes, December 2, 1967	box 5129	folder 25
1968		
January 20, 1968	box 5129	folder 26

Minutes, January 20, 1968	box 5129	folder 27
March 23, 1968	box 5129	folder 28
April 4, 1968	box 5129	folder 29
Minutes, April 27, 1968	box 5129	folder 30
May 25, 1968	box 5129	folder 31
June 29, 1968	box 5129	folder 32
July 20, 1968	box 5129	folder 33
August 17, 1968	box 5129	folder 34
September 28, 1968	box 5129	folder 35
Minutes, September 28, 1968	box 5129	folder 36
November 9, 1968	box 5129	folder 37
Minutes, December 19, 1968	box 5129	folder 38
1969		
January 25, 1969	box 5129	folder 39
Minutes, January 25, 1969	box 5129	folder 40
March 22, 1969	box 5129	folder 41
Minutes, March 22, 1969	box 5129	folder 42
May 31, 1969	box 5129	folder 43
Minutes, July 19, 1969	box 5129	folder 44
August 14, 1969	box 5129	folder 45
Minutes, August 23, 1969	box 5129	folder 46
September 27, 1969	box 5129	folder 47
Minutes, September 27, 1969	box 5129	folder 48
November 1, 1969	box 5129	folder 49
December 4, 1969	box 5129	folder 50
1970		
January 24, 1970	box 5129	folder 51
Minutes, January 24, 1970	box 5129	folder 52
March 7, 1970	box 5129	folder 53
Minutes, March 7, 1970	box 5129	folder 54
April 11, 1970	box 5129	folder 55
Minutes, April 11, 1970	box 5129	folder 56

Minutes, May 23, 1970	box 5129	folder 57
Minutes, May 28, 1970	box 5129	folder 58
June 28, 1970	box 5129	folder 59
Minutes, June 28, 1970	box 5129	folder 60
Minutes, August 1, 1970	box 5129	folder 61
September 12, 1970	box 5129	folder 62
October 31, 1970	box 5129	folder 63
December 5, 1970	box 5129	folder 64
Minutes, December 5, 1970	box 5129	folder 65
1971		
January 16, 1971	box 5129	folder 66
Minutes, January 16, 1971	box 5129	folder 67
Minutes, February 27, 1971	box 5129	folder 68
March 27, 1971	box 5129	folder 69
April 17, 1971	box 5129	folder 70
May 22, 1971	box 5129	folder 71
June 26, 1971	box 5129	folder 72
Minutes, October 30, 1971	box 5129	folder 73
Minutes, December 9, 1971	box 5129	folder 74
1972		
January 22, 1972	box 5129	folder 75
March 17-18, 1972	box 5129	folder 76
May 6, 1972	box 5129	folder 77
June 24, 1972	box 5129	folder 78
1973		
September 20, 1973	box 5129	folder 99
<b>Meeting of the College Development</b>	Committee	
Title/Description	Instances	
August 24, 1962	box 5129	folder 79
December 6, 1972	box 5129	folder 80
Meeting with Pontiac Bankers, April 6, 1965	box 5129	folder 81

Michigan Department of Health - The Hospital Situation in Monroe, 1962	box 5129	folder 83
Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine - A Report - Pontiac, Michigan, 1965	box 5129	folder 84
"The Michigan Osteopath and His Continuing Education" by John Nikotre and Myron S. Magen, undated	box 5129	folder 85
Osteopathic Bulletin newsletter, 1958	box 5129	folder 86
Michigan <i>Osteopathic Bulletin</i> (Supplement) - Constitution and Bylaws, January 1958	box 5129	folder 87
Michigan Osteopathic Bulletin magazine		
Title/Description	Instances	
January - March 1960	box 5129	folder 88
April - May 1960	box 5129	folder 89
June - July 1960	box 5129	folder 90
October - December 1960	box 5129	folder 91
September - October 1961	box 5129	folder 92
November - December 1961	box 5129	folder 93
January 1962	box 5129	folder 94
October - November 1963	box 5129	folder 95
Michigan Osteopathic Journal	box 5129	folder 96
Title/Description	Instances	
May - June 1964	box 5129	folder 96
July - August 1964	box 5129	folder 97
October, December 1964	box 5129	folder 98
April 1965	box 5130	folder 1
May 1965	box 5130	folder 2
October 1965	box 5130	folder 3
April 1966	box 5130	folder 4
November 1969	box 5130	folder 5
1970	box 5130	folder 6
1971	box 5130	folder 7
January - March 1977	box 5130	folder 8
April 1977	box 5130	folder 9

itle/Description	Instances	
1963-1964	box 5130	folder 10
1966-1967	box 5130	folder 11
1967-1968	box 5130	folder 12
1968-1969	box 5130	folder 13
1969-1970	box 5130	folder 14
1971-1972	box 5130	folder 15
1977	box 5130	folder 16
Michigan University of Osteopathic Medicine <i>NEWS</i> , 1963-1964	box 5130	folder 17
Michigan Women's Osteopathic Auxiliary , Board of Directors, 1963-1964	box 5130	folder 18
Midyear Report to the House of Delegates, 1960-1967	box 5130	folder 19
Miscellaneous, 1967, 1969, undated	box 5129	folder 82
news newsletter	box 5130	folder 20
Newsletter, 1963, undated	box 5130	folder 21
Officers, 1972	box 5130	folder 22
The Open House", 1960	box 5130	folder 23
Osteopathic Hospitals in Michigan, 1964	box 5130	folder 24
The Osteopathic Profession Participates in a Regional Medical Program" by Jon J. Kabara, November 10, 1968	box 5130	folder 25
The Osteopathic School of Medicine brochure, undated	box 5130	folder 26
Past President's Council, 1958-1963	box 5130	folder 27
Permanent Convention Advisory Committee, 1962	box 5130	folder 28
Philanthropic Contributing, undated	box 5130	folder 29
osition paper Re <i>NEWS</i> Editorial of Sunday, October 10, 965	box 5130	folder 30
Postgraduate Conference, 1960-1971	box 5130	folder 31
reliminary Planning Program Michigan University of steopathic Medicine, circa 1963	box 5130	folder 32
Presentation of the Illinois Association on Behalf of teh Osteopathic Profession, its Colleges and Hospitals Before the Illinois Medical Practice Act Commission, 1958	box 5130	folder 33
President's File, 1961-1963	box 5130	folder 34

President's File, 1964-1965	box 5130	folder 35
President's Message, 1963-1964	box 5130	folder 36
Press Information Packet, 1966	box 5130	folder 37
Press Releases, 1964, 1966, undated	box 5130	folder 38
Proposed Educational Program, 1962	box 5130	folder 39
Proposed Resolution for MAOP&S Board and House, 1969	box 5130	folder 40
Public Hearing	box 5130	folder 71
<b>Public Relations Advisory Committee</b>		
Title/Description	Instances	
1958-1961	box 5130	folder 41
1962-1963, undated	box 5130	folder 42
1964-1965, undated	box 5130	folder 43
Report of Examination, 1968	box 5130	folder 44
A Report of Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine (A Proposed Educational Corporation) Lansing, Michigan, 1964	box 5130	folder 45
"A Report on the Present Status of the Michigan University of Osteopathic Medicine", 1964	box 5130	folder 46
Report for the Michigan Department of Public Health, undated	box 5130	folder 47
Resolutions, undated	box 5130	folder 48
Response to Carpenter's "Osteopathy in the United States and Michigan", 1967	box 5130	folder 49
Riverview Community Schools, 1962, undated	box 5130	folder 50
Selection Committee - Minutes, October 18, 1962	box 5130	folder 51
Series of Informal Meetings Held in Washington, D.C., 1958	box 5130	folder 52
Shanty Creek, 1963	box 5130	folder 53
Source Materials - Debate Clinic, 1963	box 5130	folder 54
Speeches, 1959-1965, undated	box 5130	folder 55
Sports Medicine Seminar, 1968	box 5130	folder 56
Statement of Audited Income and Expense, 1971-1976	box 5130	folder 57
Structure of the Osteopathic Profession in Michigan, undated	box 5130	folder 58
	how E120	folder 59
Supplement to the Osteopathic Bulletin, 1958	box 5130	loider 59

Visitation to Mid-West Colleges, undated	box 5130	folder 61
Wayne County Association of Osteopathic Physicians and Surgeons, undated	box 5130	folder 62
Western Interstate Commission for Higher Education, 1960	box 5130	folder 63
Workman's Compensation, 1964, undated	box 5130	folder 64
Youth Development Committee, 1959-1961	box 5130	folder 65
Youth Development Committee, 1961-1962, undated	box 5130	folder 66
Youth Development Council, 1962-1965	box 5130	folder 67
Youth Development Program, 1960-1964, undated	box 5130	folder 68
Youth Fitness Manual, 1963	box 5130	folder 69
Youth Physical Programs, 1961-1963	box 5130	folder 70

<sup>^</sup> Return to Table of Contents

title/Description	Instances	
Accreditation, 1967, 1969	box 5104	folder 37
Ad Hoc Committee - Expense Accounts, 1968	box 5104	folder 38
Administrative Officers and Faculty, 1970	box 5104	folder 39
Administrative Personnel, 1965-1969	box 5104	folder 40
Admissions Committee, 1968-1969	box 5104	folder 41
Admissions Committee, 1970-1972, undated	box 5104	folder 42
Advisory Committee for Faculty Development and University Affiliation, Meeting Minutes, 1967	box 5104	folder 43
Advisory Committee on Basic Medical Science, 1966	box 5104	folder 44
Affiliation - Hospitals, 1968-1970, undated	box 5104	folder 45
Agreement (with Construction Company), 1970-1971	box 5104	folder 46
American Osteopathic Association (AOA) Convention, 1966	box 5104	folder 47
Analysis of December 1967 Projected Program, 1968	box 5104	folder 48
Annual Meeting		
Title/Description	Instances	
Corporate Board and Board of Trustees, May 1966	box 5104	folder 49
February 1968	box 5104	folder 50

June 1969	box 5104	folder 51
Joint Corporate Memberships of MCOM and Michigan Osteopathic College Foundation, June 1969	box 5104	folder 52
Corporate Membership - Board of Trustees, August 1970	box 5104	folder 53
June 1971	box 5104	folder 54
June 1972	box 5104	folder 55
Minutes, June 1972	box 5104	folder 56
Annual Report		
Title/Description	Instances	
1965	box 5104	folder 57
1966	box 5104	folder 58
1966-1967	box 5104	folder 59
1968	box 5104	folder unknown container
1969	box 5104	folder 61
1969-1970	box 5104	folder 62
1971	box 5104	folder 63
1972	box 5104	folder 64
Another Step Forward (booklet), undated	box 5105	folder 1
Application for Admission (form), undated	box 5105	folder 2
Applications (by state), 1969	box 5105	folder 3
Architect, 1964-1968, undated	box 5105	folder 4
Architectural Program, May 1965	box 5105	folder 5
Architectural Survey, 1968	box 5105	folder 6
Article of Incorporation, 1962, 1964	box 5105	folder 7
Audited Financial Statements		
Title/Description	Instances	
1966	box 5105	folder 8
1969	box 5105	folder 9
1970	box 5105	folder 10
Audio-Visual Committee, 1968-1970, undated	box 5105	folder 11

itle/Description	Instances	
Correspondence		
1964-1967	box 5105	folder 12
January - June 1968	box 5105	folder 13
July - December 1968	box 5105	folder 14
1969, undated	box 5105	folder 15
Miscellaneous, 1964-1969, undated	box 5105	folder 16
Background Information - Joint Meeting - Pontiac Osteopathic Hospital, February 1969	box 5105	folder 17
Background Material State Board of Education, 1966-1967, undated	box 5105	folder 18
Balance Sheet, 1967-1970	box 5105	folder 19
Basic Science Building		
itle/Description	Instances	
1966	box 5105	folder 20
1968	box 5105	folder 21
1969	box 5105	folder 22
Undated	box 5105	folder 23
Basic Science Grant Application, 1969-1970	box 5105	folder 24
Basic Science Law, 1966, undated		
Basney and Smith, 1968, undated	box 5105	folder 26
Bell Educational Services		
itle/Description	Instances	
1967	box 5105	folder 27
1968	box 5105	folder 28
1969	box 5105	folder 29
Program, 1968-1969	box 5105	folder 30
ueprints, undated	box 5105	folder 31
oard Meeting (Building Site?), 1968	box 5105	folder 32

	Instances	
Correspondence and Reports, January - June 1966	box 5105	folder 33
Correspondence and Reports, July - December 1966	box 5105	folder 34
Correspondence, 1968-1969	box 5105	folder 35
Executive Committee, 1967-1970	box 5105	folder 36
Meetings		
July 1965	box 5105	folder 37
December 1965	box 5105	folder 38
February 1966	box 5105	folder 39
August 1966	box 5105	folder 40
December 1966	box 5105	folder 41
February 1967	box 5105	folder 42
January - March 1967	box 5105	folder 43
April - June 1967	box 5105	folder 44
August 1967	box 5105	folder 45
July - September 1967	box 5105	folder 46
October 1967	box 5105	folder 47
November 1967	box 5105	folder 48
December 1967	box 5105	folder 49
October - December 1967	box 5105	folder 50
January - March 1968	box 5105	folder 51
March 1968	box 5105	folder 52
April 1968	box 5105	folder 53
May 1968	box 5105	folder 54
June 1968	box 5105	folder 55
April - June 1968	box 5105	folder 56
July - September 1968	box 5105	folder 57
October 1968	box 5106	folder 1
November 1968	box 5106	folder 2
	box 5106	folder 3
October - December 1968	DOX 3100	Tolder 5
October - December 1968 February 1969	box 5106	folder 4

January - March 1969	box 5106	folder 6
April - June 1969	box 5106	folder 7
April 1969	box 5106	folder 8
May 1969	box 5106	folder 9
June 1969	box 5106	folder 10
Supplemental Board Folder, July 1969	box 5106	folder 11
August 1969	box 5106	folder 12
September 1969	box 5106	folder 13
July - September 1969	box 5106	folder 14
November 1969	box 5106	folder 15
December 1969	box 5106	folder 16
January 1970	box 5106	folder 17
February 1970	box 5106	folder 18
March 1970	box 5106	folder 19
April 1970	box 5106	folder 20
May 1970	box 5106	folder 21
June 1970	box 5106	folder 22
September 1970	box 5106	folder 23
October 1970	box 5106	folder 24
Janaury 1971	box 5106	folder 25
Meeting Planning		
1969	box 5106	folder 26
1970	box 5106	folder 27
Members, 1966-1970, undated	box 5106	folder 28
Minutes		
1966	box 5106	folder 29
1967	box 5106	folder 30
1968	box 5106	folder 31
1969	box 5106	folder 32
1970	box 5106	folder 33
1971	box 5106	folder 34
1972	box 5106	folder 35

Miscellaneous, 1967-1969, undated	box 5106	folder 36
Miscellaneous Papers, 1968-1969	box 5106	folder 37
Names, 1966, 1968-1969	box 5106	folder 38
Volume, January 1966 - January 1967	box 5106	folder 39
Volume, February - May 1967	box 5106	folder 40
Volume, June - December 1967	box 5106	folder 41
Volume, January - March 1968	box 5106	folder 42
Volume, March 1968 - March 1969	box 5106	folder 43
Volume, April - May 1968	box 5106	folder 44
Volume, April - September 1969	box 5106	folder 45
Volume, November 1969 - August 1970	box 5106	folder 46
Volume, September 1970 - October 1971	box 5106	folder 47
Brochure, undated	box 5106	folder 48
Budget - Media Communications, 1970-1971	box 5106	folder 49
Budgets, 1968-1970	box 5106	folder 50
Budget Summary, 1967	box 5106	folder 51
Building and Grounds Committee, 1964-1965	box 5106	folder 52
Building and Grounds, 1966-1970, undated	box 5106	folder 53
Bylaws		
1966	box 5107	folder 1
1968	box 5107	folder 2
1969	box 5107	folder 3
Proposed, 1963-1967	box 5107	folder 4
Proposed, 1968	box 5107	folder 5
Volume, 1967-1968	box 5107	folder 6
Calendars, 1968-1970	box 5107	folder 7
Campaign Bulletin	box 5107	folder 8
Capital and Operating Expenditures, 1970	box 5107	folder 9
Capital Outlay Committee, 1967-1969	box 5107	folder 10
Capital Outlay Requirements, circa 1969	box 5107	folder 11
Careers in Osteopathic Medicine (brochure), undated	box 5107	folder 12
Carpenter Rebuttal, May 1967	box 5107	folder 13

Cash Forecasts, 1966	box 5107	folder 14
Catalogue, 1969-1970	box 5107	folder 15
Certificates of Appreciation, undated	box 5107	folder 16
Charles J. Rogers Construction Co., 1970-1971	box 5107	folder 214
Charter, 1964, 1970	box 5107	folder 18
Charter and Board of Education, 1964-1970	box 5107	folder unknown container
Class of 1974 Orientation, June 12-14, 1970	box 5107	folder 20
Class, Lists, 1973-1974, undated	box 5107	folder 21
Class Schedules - Dr. Houlihan, undated		
Closed Circuit TV, 1969-1971	box 5107	folder 23
College Seal, undated	box 5107	folder 24
College Site Correspondence, 1963-1967	box 5107	folder 25
Comments on: Report on Osteopathy in the United States and Michigan, 1967	box 5107	folder 26
Committee of Scholars, 1966, 1969	box 5107	folder 27
Committee on Administrative Staffing Requirements, 1967-1968	box 5107	folder 28
Committee on Education for Health Care	box 5107	folder 29
Committee on Promotions and Examinations, 1970	box 5107	folder 30
Committee on Structure, 1967	box 5107	folder 31
Committee to Review State Support for Osteopathic Education, 1967, undated	box 5107	folder unknown container
Community Health Center	box 5107	folder 33
Community Health Center - Correspondence, 1968-1969	box 5107	folder 34
A Complete Post Graduate Medical Education Program, 1967	box 5107	folder 35
Construction Grant, 1965-1968	box 5107	folder 36
Continuing Education	box 5107	folder 37
Continuing Education Proposal, 1964-1969	box 5107	folder 38
Corporate Board		
Title/Description	Instances	
1966-1967	box 5107	folder 39

1968	box 5107	folder 40
1969	box 5107	folder 41
1970, undated	box 5107	folder 42
Biographies, 1965-1967	box 5107	folder 43
Biographies, 1968	box 5107	folder 44
Biographies, 1969	box 5107	folder 45
Nominees, 1968	box 5107	folder 46
Corporate Membership - Board of Trustees Annual Meeting, August 1970	box 5107	folder 47
Correspondence		
Title/Description	Instances	
1965	box 5107	folder 48
1966	box 5107	folder 49
January - June 1967	box 5107	folder 50
July - December 1967	box 5107	folder 51
January - March 1968	box 5108	folder 1
April - June 1968	box 5108	folder 2
July - December 1968	box 5108	folder 3
January - March 1969		
April - June 1969	box 5108	folder 5
July - December 1969	box 5108	folder 6
January - June 1970	box 5108	folder 7
July - December 1970	box 5108	folder 8
1971-1972, undated	box 5108	folder 9
Board of Trustees		
Title/Description	Instances	
1967	box 5108	folder 10
1968	box 5108	folder 11
1969-1971	box 5108	folder 12
Building, 1967-1968, undated	box 5108	folder 13
Community National Bank, 1968-1969	box 5108	folder 14
Departmental, 1968	box 5108	folder 15

Legal, 1950-1966	box 5108	folder 16
Legal, 1967-1969	box 5108	folder 17
Magen, Myron, 1968-1969	box 5108	folder 18
MSU Negotiation, 1970-1971		
Murphy, Vincent J., 1967, undated	box 5108	folder 20
State Tax Status, 1970	box 5108	folder 21
Tax Exemption, 1965	box 5108	folder 22
Chronology, 1966	box 5108	folder 23
Course Materials		
Title/Description	Instances	
Dr. Becker, 1970	box 5108	folder 24
Examinations, 1970	box 5108	folder 25
Dr. Gerheim, 1969-1971	box 5108	folder 26
Dr. Robert Houlihan, 1970-1971	box 5108	folder 27
Dr. Kabara, 1970	box 5108	folder 28
Miscellaneous, 1969-1971, undated	box 5108	folder 29
Dr. J. Saha, 1970-1971	box 5108	folder 30
Dr. Sheldon Stolman, 1970-1971	box 5108	folder 31
Course Schedules, 1968-1970, undated	box 5108	folder 32
Cunningham - Limp Co., 1967-1968	box 5108	folder 33
Curriculum, Appendix A (Volume), undated	box 5108	folder 34
Curriculum Development, 1966-1970, undated	box 5108	folder 35
	box 5108	folder 35
Curriculum for Freshman Year, undated	box 5108	folder 36
Curriculum, Intro to Medicine, 1968, undated	box 5108	folder 37
Curriculum Vitae, undated	box 5108	folder 38
"The Defeat of the Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine Authority: A Case Study" by James K. Hunt, 1967	box 5108	folder 39
Department of College Development, 1965, undated	box 5109	folder 1
Department of Osteopathic Principles, 1969	box 5109	folder 2
Development, 1967-1969	box 5109	folder 3
Development Center Building, February 1966	box 5109	folder 4

Development Program for Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine, April 1969	box 5109	folder 5
Directional Planning Study, November 1966	box 5109	folder 6
Division of Administrative Responsibilities, 1969	box 5109	folder 7
Donations, 1968	box 5109	folder 8
D. O. Poll, undated	box 5109	folder 9
Educational Program, 1968	box 5109	folder 10
"An Educational Program to Produce the Family Physician", 1967	box 5109	folder 11
Enrollment, 1969	box 5109	folder 12
Equipment and Space Needs, 1970, undated	box 5109	folder 13
Evaluation and Record Form, 1969	box 5109	folder 14
"An Evaluation of a Physician's View of Continuing Education Programs" by Jon J. Kabara, January 1970	box 5109	folder 64
Examination Evaluation, undated	box 5109	folder 15
Executive Committee, 1965, 1967	box 5109	folder 16
Excerpts from the Bureau of Higher Education , 1966-1967	box 5109	folder 17
Exhibit (New Orleans), 1966	box 5109	folder 18
Exhibit (Washington, D. C.), 1966	box 5109	folder 19
Exhibit (Grand Rapids), 1969	box 5109	folder 20
Exhibit, 1970	box 5109	folder 21
Expenses (General Fund), 1968	box 5109	folder 22
Fact Book for Charles Zollar, undated	box 5109	folder 23
Faculty		
Title/Description	Instances	
1967-1970	box 5109	folder 24
circa 1969	box 5109	folder 25
Undated	box 5109	folder 26
Addresses, 1970	box 5109	folder 27
Meetings, 1969	box 5109	folder 28
Miscellaneous, 1970, undated	box 5109	folder 29
Needs, undated	box 5109	folder 30
Projected Need for Stage I, undated	box 5109	folder 31

Public Relations, undated	box 5109	folder 32
Faculty Development, 1968-1969	box 5109	folder 33
Faculty Manual Committee, 1967-1968	box 5109	folder 34
"The Family Physician" by Ernest Retzlaff, 1971	box 5109	folder 35
Federal Legislation Analysis, 1966	box 5109	folder 36
Finance, 1968-1969	box 5109	folder 37
Finance Committee Correspondence, 1968-1969	box 5109	folder 38
Financial Data for Annual Report, 1966-1967	box 5109	folder 39
First Survey for Provisional Approval of Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine, 1970	box 5109	folder 39
Founding Class Orientation, September 15, 1969	box 5109	folder 40
Frantzreb and Pray (Howard Batchelder), 1966	box 5109	folder 41
Fund Raising, 1968-1969	box 5109	folder 42
General Procedure and Schedules, 1964	box 5109	folder 43
General Program, undated	box 5109	folder 44
Grants, 1967-1970, undated	box 5109	folder 45
Grants, 1969	box 5109	folder 46
Ground breaking, 1968-1969	box 5109	folder 47
Health Professions Educational Improvement Grant, 1970	box 5109	folder 48
History and Background, undated	box 5109	folder 49
House of Delegates, 1963	box 5109	folder 50
"In Defense of Committees" by Dr. Otterbein Dressler, 1968	box 5109	folder 51
Individual Course Outlines, 1970	box 5109	folder 52
Informal Notes, February 3, 1967	box 5109	folder 53
Institutional Assurance on Projects Involving Human Subjects, 1969	box 5109	folder 54
Insurance Programs, 1966-1969, undated	box 5109	folder 55
"An Integrated Basic Science Curriculum" by Richard W. Balek, July 1968	box 5109	folder 56
An Introduction (brochure), 1969	box 5109	folder 57
Introductory Note, 1969	box 5109	folder 58
Job Descriptions, 1965-1969	box 5109	folder 59
Joint Corporate Memberships Annual Meeting, June 14, 1969	box 5109	folder 60

Joint Declaration of Policy for Implementation if Affiliation, circa 1970	box 5109	folder 61
Joint Meeting Board of Trustees and Foundation Officers, January 18, 1968	box 5109	folder 62
Lakeside Project, 1970	box 5109	folder 63
Land Dispute Case, 1965-1972	box 5110	folder 1
Lansing Area Invitation, 1963	box 5110	folder 2
Lectures of Professors		
Title/Description	Instances	
Dr. Gerheim, 1969	box 5110	folder 3
Dr. Green, 1969	box 5110	folder 4
Dr. Houlihan, undated	box 5110	folder 5
Dr. Kabara, 1969	box 5110	folder 6
Dr. Myron Magen, 1969	box 5110	folder 7
Dr. Retzloff, 1969	box 5110	folder 8
Dr. Truant, 1969	box 5110	folder 9
Unknown, 1969	box 5110	folder 10
Legislation, 1969	box 5110	folder 11
Letter to the Editor, 1968	box 5110	folder 12
Liaison Committee, 1969	box 5110	folder 13
Master Plan, 1966	box 5110	folder 14
Master Plan, 1967	box 5110	folder 15
Materials for a Federal Grant Application - Movable Equipment Inventory, March 1970	box 5110	folder 16
Medical Communications, 1970-1972, undated	box 5110	folder 17
Medical Library		
Title/Description	Instances	
Book Lists, 1967	box 5110	folder 18
Correspondence, 1966-1969, undated	box 5110	folder 19
Miscellaneous, 1953-1968	box 5110	folder 20
Meeting of the Department of Osteopathic Principles, 1969-1970	box 5110	folder 21
Meeting with Pontiac Township Board, November 1966	box 5110	folder 22

Meeting with the Staff of the Special Services Division, March 1966	box 5110	folder 23
Memorandums		
Title/Description	Instances	
1965-1968	box 5110	folder 24
1969-1970	box 5110	folder 25
Undated	box 5110	folder 26
Memos on Subjects for Meetings of the Architects, 1964	box 5110	folder 27
Memorandum of Conference (MCOM, SHG, HEW), 1966	box 5110	folder 28
Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine (journal article) , May 1967	box 5110	folder 29
Michigan Osteopathic College Authority, 1965-1966	box 5110	folder 30
Michigan Association for Regional Medical Programs, 1966-1968	box 5110	folder 31
Mid-Year Report, 1965	box 5110	folder 32
Multiphasic Screening, undated	box 5110	folder 33
Need for Additional Facilities, undated	box 5110	folder 34
Need for Additional Facilities for the Training of Health Team Personnel for Michigan by MCOM for the State Board of Education, September 1967	box 5110	folder 35
Need for Additional Facilities (Master Material), 1968	box 5110	folder 36
Negotiations with Michigan State Univers	sity	
Title/Description	Instances	
1969	box 5110	folder 37
January - April 1970	box 5110	folder 38
May - December 1970	box 5110	folder 39
1971	box 5110	folder 40
News Clippings, 1968	box 5111	folder 1
News Clippings and Releases, 1966-1970	box 5111	folder unknown container
Newsletter Mailing List, 1963-1969	box 5111	folder 3
Newsletter (Working Materials), 1967-1969	box 5111	folder 4

Newsletter of the Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine, 1966-1969	box 5111	folder 5
Nominations Committee, 1965-1969	box 5111	folder 6
Nominees for MCOM Board of Trustees, February 1968	box 5111	folder 7
Objectives, 1965	box 5111	folder 8
Objectives of the Program, undated	box 5111	folder 9
Office Procedures, 1969	box 5111	folder 10
Open House, 1966	box 5111	folder 11
"Opportunity and Challenge: Presentation of an Opportunity and Challenge to Improve the Health Care of the People of the United States", undated	box 5111	folder 12
Organizational Structure, circa 1968	box 5111	folder 13
Orientation Program, 1970	box 5111	folder 14
Outline of MCOM Schematic Efforts, 1968	box 5111	folder 15
Pass Fail System, 1970	box 5111	folder 16
"A Perspective on the Selection Process" by Ann G. Olmstead, undated	box 5111	folder 17
Philosophy of Education, 1968	box 5111	folder 18
"Planning- The Development of Alternatives" by Jon J. Kabara, March 29, 1968	box 5111	folder 19
Political Subcommittee (MCOM), 1965-1966	box 5111	folder 20
Pontiac, 1966-1968	box 5111	folder 21
Pontiac Chamber of Commerce, 1964-1969	box 5111	folder 22
Pontiac Osteopathic Hospital, 1969-1970	box 5111	folder 23
Position Papers, 1967-1970, undated	box 5111	folder 24
Possibility of Establishing a New College of Osteopathy Supported by the Seventh-Day Adventist Conference, undated	box 5111	folder 25
Pre-Doctoral Instruction, Principles and Practice of Osteopathic Medicine, January 1967	box 5111	folder 26
Pre-Doctoral Program, August 1966	box 5111	folder 27
Preliminary Program Long Range Plan, 1964	box 5111	folder 28
A Preliminary Proposal to the State Board of Education by Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine, 1967	box 5111	folder 29-30
A Preliminary Proposal to the State Board of Education by Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine (working copy), March 1967	box 5111	folder 31-32

box 5111	folder 33
box 5111	folder 34
box 5111	folder 35
box 5111	folder 36
box 5111	folder 37
box 5111	folder 38
box 5111	folder 39
box 5111	folder 40
box 5111	folder 41
box 5111	folder 42
box 5111	folder 43
'	folder 44
box 5111	loider 44
box 5111 box 5111	folder 45
box 5111	
box 5111  Instances	folder 45
box 5111  Instances box 5111	folder 45 folder 46
Instances box 5111 box 5111	folder 45  folder 46  folder 47
Instances box 5111 box 5111 box 5111	folder 45  folder 46  folder 47  folder 48
Instances box 5111 box 5111 box 5111 box 5111	folder 45  folder 46  folder 47  folder 48  folder 49
box 5111  Instances box 5111 box 5111 box 5111 box 5111 box 5111	folder 45  folder 46  folder 47  folder 48  folder 49  folder 50
box 5111  Instances box 5111 box 5111 box 5111 box 5111 box 5111 box 5111	folder 45  folder 46  folder 47  folder 48  folder 49  folder 50  folder 51
box 5111  Instances box 5111 box 5111 box 5111 box 5111 box 5111 box 5111	folder 45  folder 46  folder 47  folder 48  folder 49  folder 50  folder 51  folder 52
box 5111  Instances box 5111	folder 45  folder 46  folder 47  folder 48  folder 49  folder 50  folder 51  folder 52  folder 53
box 5111  Instances box 5111	folder 45  folder 46  folder 47  folder 48  folder 49  folder 50  folder 51  folder 52  folder 53
box 5111  Instances box 5111	folder 45  folder 46  folder 47  folder 48  folder 49  folder 50  folder 51  folder 52  folder 53  folder 54  folder 55
	box 5111

Relationship Between Michigan Osteopathic College of Medicine and Michigan Osteopathic Foundation, 1968	box 5112	folder 2
Regional Medical Program, 1966-1968, undated	box 5112	folder 3
Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine, A Report, November 1965	box 5112	folder 4
Report of the Dean, February 24, 1968	box 5112	folder 5
"A Report of Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine", June 1964	box 5112	folder 6
Report of the Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine to the House of Delegates, May 1968	box 5112	folder 7
Report on Stevens Cottage at Pontiac State Hospital, 1970	box 5112	folder 8
Report to the Board of Trustees		
Title/Description	Instances	
April 26-27, 1965	box 5112	folder 9
June 1965	box 5112	folder 10
1968	box 5112	folder 11
February 13, 1969	box 5112	folder 12
September 13, 1969	box 5112	folder 13
Report of Stuart F. Harkness to MCOM Board fo Trustees, 1967	box 5112	folder 14
Report of the Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine to the House of Delegates (MAOP&S), May 1968	box 5112	folder 15
"A Report on the Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine" by James A. Moeller, 1968-1969	box 5112	folder 16
Requirements for D. O. Degree, undated	box 5112	folder 17
Research Philosophy, 1968	box 5112	folder 18
Schedule of Meeting Subjects, September 1964	box 5112	folder 19
Schematic Plan Review		
Title/Description	Instances	
August 15, 1968	box 5112	folder 20
Preliminary, August 15, 1968	box 5112	folder 21
September 12, 1968	box 5112	folder 22
Scholarship and Loan Committee, 1969	box 5112	folder 23
The Shortage of Physicians in Michigan and the Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine, 1969	box 5112	folder 24

Site Location, undated	box 5112	folder 25
Site Plan, undated	box 5112	folder 26
Site Selection Report, 1966	box 5112	folder 27
Site Survey, 1968	box 5112	folder 28
Sivier Construction Co. (Fill Dirt), 1968	box 5112	folder 29
Smith, Hinchman & Grylls, 1965-1969	box 5112	folder 30
Solicitation of AOA Members - Progress Report, 1967	box 5112	folder 31
Special Planning Committee Meeting, January 4, 1971	box 5112	folder 32
Special Resources Study - Potential, Plan, Procedures, 1966	box 5112	folder 33
Specification for Site Survey, 1968, undated	box 5112	folder 34
State Board of Education and Denslow's Letter, 1966-1969	box 5112	folder 35
State Board of Education Meeting, April 1969	box 5102	folder 36
State Legislature (Michigan), 1967-1968, undated	box 5112	folder 37
Statement of Myron S. Magen, June 12, 1969	box 5112	folder 38
Statement of Revenues, Expenses and Fund Balances, December 1967	box 5112	folder 39
Status of the Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine, 1969	box 5112	folder 40
Student Honor Code, 1970	box 5112	folder 41
Student Outline of Preceptor Program, 1970	box 5112	folder 42
Summary of Expenditures and Revenues, 1975	box 5112	folder 43
Survey of Lay Manpower (form), undated	box 5112	folder 44
Synopsis of Position, May 1969	box 5112	folder 45
Teaching Hospital Affiliation, undated	box 5112	folder 46
Television Presentation, 1966	box 5112	folder 47
TV Program for AOA Convention, 1966, 1968	box 5112	folder 48
3-Year Integrated Program, undated	box 5112	folder 49
Topographic Survey Specifications for Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine Property, 1968	box 5112	folder 50
Twenty Year Development Program, February 1966	box 5112	folder 51
Twenty Year Development Study, 1964	box 5112	folder 52
Veterans, 1969	box 5112	folder 53
Veterans Administration, 1964-1969	box 5112	folder 54

Viral Diseases Program, October 20, 1966	box 5112	folder 55	
What You Should Know About (brochure), undated	box 5112	folder 56	
"Why University Affiliation for a School of Osteopathic Medicine", 1970	box 5112	folder 57	

<sup>^</sup> Return to Table of Contents

Title/Description	Instances	
Admissions Committee, 1970	box 5124	folder 24
Admissions Committee, 1971-1972, undated	box 5124	folder 25
Affiliation Agreement (Flint), 1972	box 5124	folder 26
Application, 1971	box 5124	folder 27
Audited Financial Statements, 1970	box 5124	folder 28
Biology and Medicine at MSU, undated	box 5124	folder 29
Budget, 1971-1972	box 5124	folder 30
Buildup of College of Osteopathic Medicine, undated	box 5124	folder 31
The Community Medicine Curriculum, undated	box 5124	folder 32
Comprehensive Minutes - Advisory Board, March 1972	box 5124	folder 33
Convocation, 1971	box 5124	folder 34
Correspondence, 1970-1972	box 5124	folder 35
Course Objectives Guidelines Book, undated	box 5124	folder 36
Curriculum, 1970-1971, undated	box 5124	folder 37
Curriculum, 1970-1971	box 5124	folder 38
Curriculum (The), 1970-1971	box 5124	folder 39
Curriculum (The), 1970-1971	box 5124	folder 40-41
Curriculum Design in Community Medicine, 1972	box 5124	folder 42
Dean's Committee, 1971-1972, undated	box 5124	folder 43
Dean's Staff Meeting, 1971	box 5124	folder 44
Department of Communication, 1969-1971	box 5124	folder 45
Department of Communication, 1972, undated	box 5124	folder 46
Educational Programs Third Year, 1972-1973	box 5124	folder 47
Establishment, undated	box 5125	folder 1

Evaluation of the Osteopathic Physician-Client Simulation Exercise, 1972	box 5125	folder 2
Executive Session, undated	box 5124	folder 3
First Convocation Program, 1971	box 5125	folder 4
First National Meeting of the Directors of Communications Technology of the College and Surgery, 1972	box 5125	folder 5
Grant Application, November 1966	box 5125	folder 6
Introductory Seminars in Communications for Student Physicians, 1970-1972, undated	box 5125	folder 7
Lakeside Community Health Center Monthly Report, February 1971	box 5125	folder 8
Medical University Model (MEDUM), 1972	box 5125	folder 9
Meeting of the Directors of Communications Technology of the Colleges of Osteopathic Medicine, May 1972	box 5125	folder 10
Memorandums, 1969-1972	box 5125	folder 11
Monthly Report, February 1971	box 5125	folder 12
News Clippings, 1972	box 5125	folder 13
News Releases, 1969-1972	box 5125	folder 14
"Osteopathic and Allopathic Education: Contrast or Dilemma?" by R. Frederick Becker, 1972	box 5125	folder 15
Educational Standards for Colleges of Osteopathic Medicine, 1970	box 5125	folder 16
People - Magen, Myron (Dean), 1972	box 5125	folder 17
Philosophy, 1970	box 5125	folder 18
Poster, undated	box 5125	folder 19
Preceptorship Program, 1970-1971, undated	box 5125	folder 20
President's Report of Progress, 1968	box 5125	folder 21
Principles of Curriculum Development for the College of Osteopathic Medicine, undated	box 5127	folder 22
Proposal for Lakeside Comprehensive Health Service Delivery System, 1972	box 5125	folder 23
Proposed Outline for Freshman Seminars, 1972	box 5125	folder 24
"Prospectus: Proposed Comprehensive Health Care Development System", 1972	box 5125	folder 25
Report First National Meeting of the Directors of Communication Technology of the Colleges of Osteopathic Medicine, 1972	box 5125	folder 26

Report and Proposal to the Michigan Osteopathic College Foundation, 1977	box 5125	folder 27
Report of Visit to Department of Anatomy, 1971	box 5125	folder 28
Report on Admission to the College of Osteopathic Medicine, 1972	box 5125	folder 29
Revised Grading System	box 5125	folder 30
Second Survey for Provisional Approval of College of Osteopathic Medicine-Michigan State University, 1971	box 5125	folder 31
Some Questions to be Considered in the Development of Minimum Standards for a New College of Osteopathic Medicine, undated	box 5125	folder 32
Staff, undated	box 5125	folder 33
Staff Identification Cards, undated	box 5125	folder 34
Staff Meeting Minutes, 1972	box 5125	folder 35
Summary Report on the Materials Presented at Tampa Meeting of Directors of Protocols Materials Project, 1971	box 5125	folder 36
Tentative Program Outline, 1971-1972	box 5125	folder 37
Undergraduate Examination Policy, 1971	box 5125	folder 38

<sup>^</sup> Return to Table of Contents

Michigan Osteopathic Medicine A	Advisory Board Records	
Title/Description	Instances	
Annual Meeting, 1972	box 5104 folder 7	
Annual Report, 1970-1972	box 5104 folder 8	
Attendance, 1970-1971	box 5104 folder 9	
Background Material, July 1970	box 5104 folder 10	
Bylaws, 1970-1971	box 5104 folder 11	
Correspondence, 1970-1972	box 5104 folder 12	
History, 1972	box 5104 folder 13	
Meetings		
Title/Description	Instances	
September 3, 1970	box 5104 folder 14	
November 19, 1970	box 5104 folder 15	
December 17, 1970	box 5104 folder 16	

January 21, 1971	box 5104	folder 17
February 25, 1971	box 5104	folder 18
March 25, 1971	box 5104	folder 19
April 29, 1971	box 5104	folder 20
May 26, 1971	box 5104	folder 21
June 24, 1971	box 5104	folder 22
September 30, 1971	box 5104	folder 23
October 21, 1971	box 5104	folder 24
January 27, 1972	box 5104	folder 25
February 24, 1972	box 5104	folder 26
March 23, 1972	box 5104	folder 27
May 25, 1972	box 5104	folder 28
June 22, 1972	box 5104	folder 29
August 24, 1972	box 5104	folder 30
Members, undated	box 5104	folder 31
Minutes	box 5104	folder 32
Miscellaneous, undated	box 5104	folder 33
Statement of Purpose, undated	box 5104	folder 34
Volume, May 1970 - April 1971	box 5104	folder 35
Volume, May 1971 - February 1972	box 5104	folder 36

<sup>^</sup> Return to Table of Contents

American Osteopathic Association Records	5	
Title/Description	Instances	
1963 Year Book of Selected Osteopathic Papers, 1963	box 5121	folder 45
1965 Year Book of Selected Osteopathic Papers, 1965	box 5121	folder 46
Abstract of Laws and Regulations Governing the Practice of Osteopathy, 1964, 1968	box 5121	folder 47
Accreditation in Osteopathic Medicine, 1967	box 5121	folder 48
Address of Henry E. Simmons, 1974	box 5121	folder 49
Advisory Board for Osteopathic Specialists and Board of Certification, 1969	box 5121	folder 50

ances 5121 folde:	r 53 r 54 r 55 r 56 r 57 r 58
5121 folder	r 53 r 54 r 55 r 56 r 57 r 58
5121 folder	r 53 r 54 r 55 r 56 r 57 r 58
folde:	r 54 r 55 r 56 r 57 r 58
folde: 5121 folde: 5121 folde: 5121 folde: 5121 folde:	r 55 r 56 r 57 r 58
5121 folder 5121 folder 5121 folder 5121 folder	r 56 r 57 r 58
5121 folder 5121 folder 5121 folder 5121 folder	r 56 r 57 r 58
5121 folde: 5121 folde: 5121 folde:	r 56 r 57 r 58
5121 folder	r 57 r 58
5121 folde	r 58
5121 folde:	r 50
	1 37
5121 folde	r 60
5121 folde	r 61
5121 folde	r 62
5122 folde	r 1
5122 folde	r 2
5122 folde	r 3
5122 folde:	r 4
5122 folde:	r 5
5122 folde:	r 6
5122 folde	r 7
5122 folde	r 8
5122 folde	r 9
5122 folde	r 10
5122 folde	r 11
	5122 folde 5122 folde 5122 folde

Michigan Osteopathic College F	oundation Records	UA.28.14
1961-1963	box 5122	folder 12
1966-1967	box 5122	folder 13
1968	box 5122	folder 14
1969	box 5122	folder 15
1970	box 5122	folder 16
Distribution of Osteopathic Physicians with Directory Listing, 1967	box 5122	folder 17
The D.O. newsletter		
Title/Description	Instances	
December 1965	box 5122	folder 18
1970	box 5122	folder 19
March 1971	box 5122	folder 20
April 1971	box 5122	folder 21
May 1971	box 5122	folder 22
August 1971	box 5122	folder 23
October 1971	box 5122	folder 24
November 1971	box 5122	folder 25
May 1972	box 5122	folder 26
June 1972	box 5122	folder 26
July 1972	box 5122	folder 27
August 1972	box 5122	folder 28
A Doctor Looks at Medicine by Stephen A. Sheppard	box 5122	folder 29
D. O. Population by States	box 5122	folder 30
Educational Standards for Osteopathic Colleges, 1960	box 5122	folder 31
Educational Supplement, 1959-1972	box 5122	folder 32
<b>Executive Directors Report</b>		
Title/Description	Instances	
1964-1965	box 5122	folder 33
1966	box 5122	folder 34
1967	box 5122	folder 35
1968	box 5122	folder 36

box 5122

folder 37

1969

1970	box 5122	folder 38
1971	box 5122	folder 39
1972	box 5122	folder 40
1973	box 5122	folder 41
1974	box 5122	folder 41
1975	box 5122	folder 42
1976	box 5123	folder 1
Fact Sheet, 1965-1971, 1974	box 5123	folder 2
"Feasibility of a University Medical School Granting the M.D. and D.O. Degrees", undated	box 5123	folder 3
The Fitness Challenge, undated	box 5123	folder 4
Focus on Osteopathic Education, undated	box 5123	folder 5
"Focus on Osteopathic Hospitals", undated	box 5123	folder 6
Focus on Research, undated	box 5123	folder 7
Guidance Leaflet: Osteopathy, 1957	box 5123	folder 8
Guide for Administrative Procedure, undated	box 5123	folder 9
Health, 1960-1969	box 5123	folder 10
Health, 1971-1972, undated	box 5123	folder 11
Health Care Conference, 1963-1964	box 5123	folder 12
Health Care Plans, 1964	box 5123	folder 13
Health Services and Facilities, undated	box 5123	folder 14
House Delegates, 1963	box 5123	folder 15
House of Delegates Actions, 1962-1964	box 5123	folder 16
House of Delegates - Agenda , July 1964	box 5123	folder 17-18
House of Delegates - Annual Meeting, July 1967	box 5123	folder 19
Income Tax Questions, 1964	box 5123	folder 20
Information and Statistics, 1960-1963, 1967	box 5123	folder 21
An Introduction to Osteopathic Medicine, undated	box 5123	folder 22
Items for Sale, 1964, 1968, undated	box 5123	folder 23
Joint IUD Study, 1974	box 5123	folder 24

## The Journal of the American Osteopathic Association

Title/Description Instances

1960	box 5123	folder 25
January 1962	box 5123	folder 26
January 1965	box 5123	folder 27
January 1967	box 5123	folder 28
May-June 1972	box 5123	folder 29
July 1972	box 5123	folder 30
Kansas State Osteopathic Association Proposal, 1961	box 5123	folder 31
Listing of Meetings of Affiliated Organizations, 1973	box 5123	folder 32
Listing of Osteopathic Residents in Training, 1973	box 5123	folder 33
Medical Care Plans, 1960	box 5123	folder 34
Meeting of Affiliated Organizations and Divisional Societies, 1977	box 5123	folder 35
Memorandums, 1965-1970	box 5123	folder 36
NEWS newsletter	box 5123	folder 37
News Bulletin newsletter, 1963-1967	box 5123	folder 38
NEWS REVIEW newsletter		
NEWS REVIEW newsletter  Title/Description	Instances	
	Instances box 5123	folder 39
Title/Description		folder 39 folder 40
Title/Description 1968-1969	box 5123	
Title/Description  1968-1969  1971	box 5123 box 5123	folder 40
Title/Description  1968-1969  1971  1972	box 5123 box 5123 box 5123	folder 40 folder 41
Title/Description  1968-1969  1971  1972  Officers and Trustees, 1965-1977	box 5123 box 5123 box 5123 box 5123	folder 40 folder 41 folder 42
Title/Description  1968-1969  1971  1972  Officers and Trustees, 1965-1977  Osteopathic Education Brochure, 1963  "Osteopathic Medicine: An American Reformation" by	box 5123 box 5123 box 5123 box 5123	folder 40 folder 41 folder 42 folder 43
Title/Description  1968-1969  1971  1972  Officers and Trustees, 1965-1977  Osteopathic Education Brochure, 1963  "Osteopathic Medicine: An American Reformation" by George Northrup, 1966	box 5123 box 5123 box 5123 box 5123 box 5123 box 5123	folder 40 folder 41 folder 42 folder 43 folder 44
Title/Description  1968-1969  1971  1972  Officers and Trustees, 1965-1977  Osteopathic Education Brochure, 1963  "Osteopathic Medicine: An American Reformation" by George Northrup, 1966  The Osteopathic Movement in Medicine, 1957	box 5123	folder 40 folder 41 folder 42 folder 43 folder 44 folder 45
Title/Description  1968-1969  1971  1972  Officers and Trustees, 1965-1977  Osteopathic Education Brochure, 1963  "Osteopathic Medicine: An American Reformation" by George Northrup, 1966  The Osteopathic Movement in Medicine, 1957  The Osteopathic Profession and Its Colleges, 1965	box 5123	folder 40 folder 41 folder 42 folder 43 folder 44 folder 45 folder 46
Title/Description  1968-1969  1971  1972  Officers and Trustees, 1965-1977  Osteopathic Education Brochure, 1963  "Osteopathic Medicine: An American Reformation" by George Northrup, 1966  The Osteopathic Movement in Medicine, 1957  The Osteopathic Profession and Its Colleges, 1965  Osteopathic Recognitions at the National Level, 1952	box 5123	folder 40 folder 41 folder 42 folder 43 folder 44 folder 45 folder 46 folder 47
Title/Description  1968-1969  1971  1972  Officers and Trustees, 1965-1977  Osteopathic Education Brochure, 1963  "Osteopathic Medicine: An American Reformation" by George Northrup, 1966  The Osteopathic Movement in Medicine, 1957  The Osteopathic Profession and Its Colleges, 1965  Osteopathic Recognitions at the National Level, 1952  Osteopathic Recognitions at the National Level, 1956  Physicians and Surgeons, D.O.: Their Colleges and	box 5123	folder 40 folder 41 folder 42 folder 43 folder 44  folder 45 folder 46 folder 47 folder 48
Title/Description  1968-1969  1971  1972  Officers and Trustees, 1965-1977  Osteopathic Education Brochure, 1963  "Osteopathic Medicine: An American Reformation" by George Northrup, 1966  The Osteopathic Movement in Medicine, 1957  The Osteopathic Profession and Its Colleges, 1965  Osteopathic Recognitions at the National Level, 1952  Osteopathic Recognitions at the National Level, 1956  Physicians and Surgeons, D.O.: Their Colleges and Hospitals, 1957  Prescribing, Administering and Dispensing habits of the	box 5123	folder 40 folder 41 folder 42 folder 43 folder 44  folder 45 folder 46 folder 47 folder 48 folder 48
Title/Description  1968-1969  1971  1972  Officers and Trustees, 1965-1977  Osteopathic Education Brochure, 1963  "Osteopathic Medicine: An American Reformation" by George Northrup, 1966  The Osteopathic Movement in Medicine, 1957  The Osteopathic Profession and Its Colleges, 1965  Osteopathic Recognitions at the National Level, 1952  Osteopathic Recognitions at the National Level, 1956  Physicians and Surgeons, D.O.: Their Colleges and Hospitals, 1957  Prescribing, Administering and Dispensing habits of the Osteopathic Physician, 1963, 1967	box 5123	folder 40 folder 41 folder 42 folder 43 folder 44  folder 45 folder 46 folder 47 folder 48 folder 48 folder 49

box 5123	folder 52
box 5124	folder 1
box 5124	folder 2
box 5124	folder 3
box 5124	folder 4
box 5124	folder 5
box 5124	folder 6
box 5124	folder 7
box 5124	folder 8
box 5124	folder 9
box 5124	folder 10
box 5124	folder 11
box 5124	folder 12
box 5124	folder 13
box 5124	folder 14
box 5124	folder 15
box 5124	folder 16
box 5124	folder 17
Instances	
box 5124	folder 18
box 5124	folder 19
box 5124	folder 20
box 5124	folder 21
box 5124	folder 22
box 5124	folder 23
	box 5124

<sup>^</sup> Return to Table of Contents

Title/Description	Instances	
8 newsletter of 8mm film in education, 1965	box 5113	folder 1
Academy of Applied Osteopathy		
Title/Description	Instances	
1956	box 5113	folder 2
1963	box 5113	folder 3
1965	box 5113	folder 4
Newsletter		
1963-1965	box 5113	folder 5
March 1967	box 5113	folder 6
Academy of Religion and Mental Health, 1969	box 5113	folder 7
Advisory Council for Comprehensive State Health Planning, 1969	box 5113	folder 8
Albertus Magnus Guild, 1969	box 5113	folder 9
American Academy of Osteopathy - Yearbook of Selected Osteopathic papers, 1971	box 5113	folder 10
American Association of Fund - Raising Counsel, 1968-1969	box 5113	folder 11
American Association of Osteopathic Colle	eges	
Title/Description	Instances	
Audio Visual Committee, 1968-1969	box 5113	folder 12
Council of Deans, 1965-1970	box 5113	folder 13
Miscellaneous		
1964-1967	box 5113	folder 14
1968	box 5113	folder 15
1969	box 5113	folder 16
	box 5113	folder 17
American College of General Practitioners - <i>ACGP NEWSLETTER</i> , 1962-1968	DOX 3113	rorder 17
NEWSLETTER, 1962-1968	box 5113	folder 18
NEWSLETTER, 1962-1968  American College of Osteopathic Internists, 1962	box 5113	folder 18

American Council on Education - A Fact Book on Higher Education, 1968	box 5113	folder 22
American Medical Association, 1967-1969	box 5113	folder 23
American Medical Association Materials, 1969, undated	box 5113	folder 24
American Osteopathic Academy of Sclerotherapy, 1969	box 5113	folder 25
American Osteopathic Hospital Association, 1957, 1968, 1969, 1971	box 5113	folder 26
American Osteopathic Medical Assistants Association, undated	box 5113	folder 27
American Philanthropy for Higher Education, 1965	box 5113	folder 28
American Public Health Association, 1968	box 5113	folder 29
American School Health Association - <i>ASHA NEWSLETTER</i> , 1969-1970	box 5113	folder 30
Archives of Physical Medicine and Rehabilitation, 1963	box 5113	folder 31
Arizona Osteopathic Medical Association, 1969	box 5113	folder 32
Association of American Medical Colleges Fitle/Description	Instances	
Annual Meeting, 1968		
Annual Meeting, 1969		
		folder 35
Bulletin of the Association of American Medical Colleges, 1967-1969	box 5113	loider 33
	box 5113	folder 36
1967-1969  Bulletin of the Association of American Medical Colleges,		
1967-1969  Bulletin of the Association of American Medical Colleges, 1970-1972	box 5113	folder 36
1967-1969  Bulletin of the Association of American Medical Colleges, 1970-1972  datagrams, 1960-1961	box 5113	folder 36 folder 37
1967-1969  Bulletin of the Association of American Medical Colleges, 1970-1972  datagrams, 1960-1961  datagrams	box 5113 box 5113 box 5113	folder 36 folder 37 folder 38
Bulletin of the Association of American Medical Colleges, 1970-1972 datagrams, 1960-1961 datagrams The Medical Mentor, 1959, 1961	box 5113 box 5113 box 5113 box 5113	folder 36  folder 37  folder 38  folder 39
Bulletin of the Association of American Medical Colleges, 1970-1972  datagrams, 1960-1961  datagrams  The Medical Mentor, 1959, 1961  Miscellaneous, 1967-1972, undated	box 5113 box 5113 box 5113 box 5113 box 5113	folder 36  folder 37  folder 38  folder 39  folder 40
Bulletin of the Association of American Medical Colleges, 1970-1972  datagrams, 1960-1961  datagrams  The Medical Mentor, 1959, 1961  Miscellaneous, 1967-1972,undated  News Letter, 1960-1961  Association for Educational Communications and Technology, 1972	box 5113 box 5113 box 5113 box 5113 box 5113 box 5113	folder 36  folder 37  folder 38  folder 39  folder 40  folder 41
Bulletin of the Association of American Medical Colleges, 1970-1972  datagrams, 1960-1961  datagrams  The Medical Mentor, 1959, 1961  Miscellaneous, 1967-1972,undated  News Letter, 1960-1961  Association for Educational Communications and Technology, 1972  Association of Hospital Directors of Medical Education, 1968	box 5113	folder 36  folder 37  folder 38  folder 39  folder 40  folder 41  folder 42
Bulletin of the Association of American Medical Colleges, 1970-1972  datagrams, 1960-1961  datagrams  The Medical Mentor, 1959, 1961  Miscellaneous, 1967-1972,undated  News Letter, 1960-1961  Association for Educational Communications and Technology, 1972  Association of Hospital Directors of Medical Education, 1968  Association of Osteopathic Specialty Organizations, 1970	box 5113	folder 36  folder 37  folder 38  folder 39  folder 40  folder 41  folder 42  folder 43
Bulletin of the Association of American Medical Colleges, 1970-1972  datagrams, 1960-1961  datagrams  The Medical Mentor, 1959, 1961  Miscellaneous, 1967-1972,undated  News Letter, 1960-1961  Association for Educational Communications and Technology, 1972  Association of Hospital Directors of Medical Education, 1968	box 5113	folder 36  folder 37  folder 38  folder 39  folder 40  folder 41  folder 42  folder 43

Availability of Biomedical Serial Titles in Four Resource Libraries in Michigan, 1966	box 5113	folder 47
Availability of Library Service to Osteopathic Physicians in Southeastern Michigan, 1968	box 5113	folder 48
Basic Articles on Osteopathy, 1962-1971, undated	box 5113	folder 49
Basic Documents, Michigan Presentation 1962 AOA House (volume), 1962	box 5113	folder 50
Basic Science Laboratory Prototypes, 1967	box 5113	folder 51
Basic Science Laws, 1967	box 5113	folder 52
Basic Terminology for Osteopathic Procedures and Palpatory Diagnosis of the Osteopathic Lesion, undated	box 5114	folder 1
Battle Creek Area Hospital Funds, 1963	box 5114	folder 2
Bay Osteopathic Hospital, 1969	box 5114	folder 3
Bi-County Community Hospital Association, 1962, undated	box 5114	folder 4
"Biomedical Communications: Clayforms to Magnetic Tape", 1967	box 5114	folder 5
"The Birthright of Osteopathy" by Otterbein Dressler, 1941	box 5114	folder 6
Board of Examiner Reports (Various colleges), circa 1965	box 5114	folder 7
Blue Cross Rate Increase, 1960-1963	box 5114	folder 8
Blue Shield - Blue Cross Hearings, 1961-1962	box 5114	folder 9
Blue Shield - Blue Cross Hearings, 1963	box 5114	folder 10
Brain Drain, 1964-1969, undated	box 5114	folder 11
<i>Bulletin</i> : The Clearing House on Self-Instructional Materials for Health Care Facilities, 1971	box 5114	folder 12
California - Amalgamation of MD's and DO's	box 5114	folder 13
Chicago College of Osteopathy		
Title/Description	Instances	
Expansion Plans, 1967	box 5114	folder 14
Inside News, 1969-1972	box 5114	folder 15
Miscellaneous, 1967-1972	box 5114	folder 16
Chronicle Occupational Briefs: Osteopathic Physician, 1968	box 5114	folder 17
Citizens Committee on Education for Hea	lth Care	
Title/Description	Instances	
1066		

January - June 1967	box 5114 folder 18
July - December 1967	box 5114 folder 19
1968	box 5114 folder 20
1969	box 5114 folder 21
1969, undated	box 5114 folder 22

1969, undated	box 5114	folder 22	
Report on Osteopathy in the United St	ates and Mi	chigan	
Fitle/Description	Instances		
February 1967	box 5114	folder 23	
April 1967	box 5114	folder 24	
August 1967	box 5114	folder 25	
Report, Cover Letter, 1965	box 5114	folder 26	
Report of Study Committee I-A-C, 1965	box 5114	folder 27	
Report of the Study Committee II-IV, 1965	box 5114	folder 28	
Report: Graduate and Graduate - Professional Enrollment in Michigan Universities and Colleges, 1965	s box 5114	folder 29	
State Plan for Higher Education, 1967	box 5114	folder 30	
Report: Appendix to Report on Osteopathy, 1967	box 5114	folder 31	
1 11 1 1 1 1			
Clara Barton Terrace, undated	box 5114	folder 32	
	box 5114 box 5114	folder 32 folder 32	
Clara Barton Terrace, undated  College of Osteopathic Medicine and Surgery, Des Moines, Iowa			
Clara Barton Terrace, undated  College of Osteopathic Medicine and Surgery, Des Moines, Iowa	box 5114		
Clara Barton Terrace, undated  College of Osteopathic Medicine and Surgery, Des Moines, Iowa  Title/Description	box 5114  Instances	folder 32	
Clara Barton Terrace, undated  College of Osteopathic Medicine and Surgery, Des Moines, Iowa  Title/Description  the log book, 1971	box 5114  Instances box 5115	folder 32 folder 1	
Clara Barton Terrace, undated  College of Osteopathic Medicine and Surgery, Des Moines, Iowa  Title/Description  the log book, 1971  Miscellaneous, 1966-1968	Instances box 5115 box 5115	folder 32 folder 1 folder 2	
Clara Barton Terrace, undated  College of Osteopathic Medicine and Surgery, Des Moines, Iowa  Title/Description  the log book, 1971  Miscellaneous, 1966-1968  Plan for Progress '60, 1960	Instances box 5115 box 5115 box 5115	folder 32  folder 1  folder 2  folder 3	
College of Osteopathic Medicine and Surgery, Des Moines, Iowa  Title/Description  the log book, 1971  Miscellaneous, 1966-1968  Plan for Progress '60, 1960  Colorado Osteopathic Bulletin newsletter  "A Combined Staff in a Progressive Patient Care Hospital"	box 5114  Instances box 5115 box 5115 box 5115 box 5115	folder 32  folder 1  folder 2  folder 3  folder 4	
College of Osteopathic Medicine and Surgery, Des Moines, Iowa  Title/Description  the log book, 1971  Miscellaneous, 1966-1968  Plan for Progress '60, 1960  Colorado Osteopathic Bulletin newsletter  "A Combined Staff in a Progressive Patient Care Hospital" by Lewis E. Weeks, August 1963	box 5114  Instances box 5115 box 5115 box 5115 box 5115 box 5115	folder 32  folder 1  folder 2  folder 3  folder 4  folder 5	
College of Osteopathic Medicine and Surgery, Des Moines, Iowa  Title/Description  the log book, 1971  Miscellaneous, 1966-1968  Plan for Progress '60, 1960  Colorado Osteopathic Bulletin newsletter  "A Combined Staff in a Progressive Patient Care Hospital" by Lewis E. Weeks, August 1963  Commission Report (Rough Draft), February 1962	box 5114  Instances box 5115 box 5115 box 5115 box 5115 box 5115 box 5115	folder 32  folder 1  folder 2  folder 3  folder 4  folder 5  folder 6	
College of Osteopathic Medicine and Surgery, Des Moines, Iowa  Title/Description  the log book, 1971  Miscellaneous, 1966-1968  Plan for Progress '60, 1960  Colorado Osteopathic Bulletin newsletter  "A Combined Staff in a Progressive Patient Care Hospital" by Lewis E. Weeks, August 1963  Commission Report (Rough Draft), February 1962  Committee on Education for Health Care, undated  "Comprehensive Health Planning Act" by Clemens W.	box 5114  Instances box 5115 box 5115 box 5115 box 5115 box 5115 box 5115	folder 32  folder 1  folder 2  folder 3  folder 4  folder 5  folder 6  folder 7	

Congressional Record - Kennedy Funeral, November 15, 1963	box 5115	folder 11
"Consult with D.O.'s? We've done it for years", <i>Medical Experience</i> , 1962	box 5115	folder 12
Continuing Education, 1965-1968	box 5115	folder 13
Cost of Medical Care, 1967-1969, undated	box 5115	folder 14
Council of Deans and American Association of Osteopathic Colleges, 1964	box 5115	folder 15
Council of National Organizations for Children ad youth, 1969	box 5115	folder 16
Council of Public Education on Health, 1966	box 5115	folder 17
Council on Medical Television, 1964, 1968-1971	box 5115	folder 18
Council on Medical Television - <i>CMT</i> newsletter, 1969, 1971	box 5115	folder 19
Court Cases, 1964-1968	box 5115	folder 20
Court Cases, 1974	box 5115	folder 21
Current Articles on the Health Care Crisis, 1967	box 5115	folder 22
"Curriculum" (speech), circa 1964	box 5115	folder 23
Delegation of Legislative Power (opinion), 1951	box 5115	folder 24
Department of Education (Michigan), 1966, 1969	box 5115	folder 25
Department of Education (Michigan), 1970, 1972	box 5115	folder 26
Department of Public Health and Rural and Special Clinics, undated	box 5115	folder 27
Design for Medical Education, 1965	box 5115	folder 28
Detroit Area Council on World Affairs, 1969	box 5115	folder 29
Detroit Medical News newsletter, 1967, 1972	box 5115	folder 30
Detroit Osteopathic Hospital, 1961-1969	box 5115	folder 31
Detroit Osteopathic Womens Club, 1964	box 5115	folder 32
Detroit Press Club, 1969-1970	box 5115	folder 33
Distribution of Physicians in West Central Regional Planning Council Area, 1967	box 5115	folder 34
DOW Chemical Company, 1966-1969	box 5115	folder 35
A Draft of a Proposal to Establish the Biomechanics Institute as an Integral Unit of the Kirksville College of Osteopathy and Surgery, undated	box 5115	folder 36
Drama and Literature on Film, 1972	box 5115	folder 37

The Economic Club of Detroit, 1966-1969	box 5115	folder 38
Educational Resources Foundation, 1972	box 5115	folder 39
Employment Outlook for Osteopathic Physicians, 1963-1964	box 5115	folder 40
Establishing a Medical Library Network for the Metropolitan Detroit Area, 1966	box 5115	folder 41
Establishment - MSU Medical School Attitudes of M.D. Physicians (volume), undated	box 5115	folder 42
An Evaluation of the Biomedical Serial Resources in Southeastern Michigan, 1965	box 5115	folder 43
An Evaluation of Medical Student Performance and Curriculum Evaluation, 1968	box 5115	folder 44
The Expanding Osteopathic Concept, 1960	box 5115	folder 45
"Exploration of New AMA Decisions" by C. H. William Ruhe, 1969	box 5115	folder 46
Exploratory Meeting with Osteopathic Representatives of the Seventh Day Adventists, 1966	box 5115	folder 47
Facts and Figures About Detroit, 1962	box 5115	folder 48
"The Fade Out or The Corn is Ripe" by Bill Griffiths, undated	box 5115	folder 49
A Feasibility Study for the Establishment of a College of Osteopathic Medicine and Surgery in the Tulsa Area, circa 1971	box 5115	folder 50
First National Meeting of the Directors of Communication Technology of the Colleges of Osteopathic Medicine, 1972	box 5115	folder 51
Florida Osteopathic Medical Association, 1971	box 5115	folder 52
The Foundation Center, 1969-1970	box 5115	folder 53
Foundation for Research of the New york Academy of Osteopathy, 1961-1962	box 5115	folder 54
Fourth Seminar of the Foundation for Research of the New York Academy of Osteopathy (volume), 1961	box 5115	folder 55
"The Future Relationship Between Medicine and Osteopathy" by Russell B. Roth, 1969	box 5115	folder 56
Garden City - Ridgewood Hospital Osteopathic Internresident Graduation, 1962	box 5115	folder 57
Genesee County Osteopathic Association, 1961-1962	box 5115	folder 58
George P. Taylor Letter, November 22, 1965	box 5115	folder 59
Governor's Action Committee on Health Care, 1965	box 5115	folder 60

Governor's Study Commission Proposed Outline of Commission Report, undated	box 5115	folder 61
Greater Detroit Chamber of Commerce, 1969	box 5115	folder 62
Great Lakes News newsletter	box 5115	folder 70
Guides to Newer Education Media, 1967	box 5115	folder 71
Health Care Crisis, 1966-1968	box 5115	folder 72
"Health and Education - An Appraisal II" by Delbert Oberteuffer, 1968	box 5115	folder 63
Health Information Foundation, 1962	box 5115	folder 64
Health Insurance Council, 1962	box 5115	folder 65
Health Manpower Education News newsletter, 1972	box 5115	folder 66
Health Problems, 1965-1968, undated	box 5115	folder 67
The Health Sciences Communications Association, 1972	box 5115	folder 68
Henry Ford Hospital Medical Journal newsletter, 1967	box 5115	folder 69
Hospital Financial Consultants, undated	box 5116	folder 1
Hospital Insurance Act of 1963 - Miscellaneous, 1962-1965, undated	box 5116	folder 2
Hospital Relations Committee with Michigan Osteopathic Hospital Association, 1962-1964	box 5116	folder 3
Hospital Service Association, 1962	box 5116	folder 4
Hospitals		
Title/Description	Instances	
Demonstration of a Hospital Data management System, 1967	box 5116	folder 5
Health and Hospital Needs of Lansing, 1959	box 5116	folder 6
Miscellaneous, 1964-1969, undated	box 5116	folder 7
News Clippings, 1966-1967	box 5116	folder 8
Hospital Service Committee - Minutes, undated	box 5116	folder 9
House Bill 2196, 1969	box 5116	folder 10
House Bill 2196 - MSU Position, 1969	box 5116	folder 11
House Bill 2343, 1967	box 5116	folder 12
House Bill 3776, 1968	box 5116	folder 13
Houston Dental School, 1959-1968	box 5116	folder 14
Hypo newsletter, 1970	box 5116	folder 15

IBM Selectric Typewriter Manual, 1969, undated	box 5116	folder 16
INF. O. H. (Flint Osteopathic Hospital newsletter), September 1965	box 5116	folder 17
Institute for Economic Education, 1969-1972	box 5116	folder 18
Industrial Injuries, 1964	box 5116	folder 19
Insurance Newsletters, 1964	box 5116	folder 20
"Job Development and Training for Workers in Health Services", undated	box 5116	folder 21
Joint MAOP&S, MOHA, MCOM, MARMO Committee, 1967, undated	box 5116	folder 22
Journal Articles - Various Topics, 1951-1964	box 5116	folder 23
Journal of the Senate, No. 92, 1969	box 5116	folder 24
Kabara, Jon J Curriculum Vitae, undated	box 5116	folder 25
Kansas City College of Osteopathy and Su	ırgery	
Title/Description	Instances	
The 1965 Stethoscope newsletter, 1964	box 5116	folder 26
The Heartbeat newsletter, 1964-1967	box 5116	folder 27
Miscellaneous, 1966-1968	box 5116	folder 28
President's Report, 1964	box 5116	folder 29
Kansas State Osteopathic Association		
Title/Description	Instances	
1968-1969	box 5116	folder 30
1970	box 5116	folder 31
1971	box 5116	folder 32
Keynote Address, Hospital Medical Staff Conference, "The Medical Staff and the Hospital as a Community Health Center" by Ward Darley, 1967	box 5116	folder 33
Kirksville College of Osteopathy and Surg	gery	
Title/Description	Instances	
Announcements, 1968-1971	box 5116	folder 34
Class Schedules, 1963-1964	box 5116	folder 35
Clinical Clerk Manual, 1963-1964	box 5116	folder 36
Journal of Osteopathy and The Stilleto newsletter, 1964, 1970	box 5116	folder 37

Manual of Procedure, KCOS Outpatient Clinic, undated	box 5116	folder 38
Miscellaneous, 1963-1970, undated	box 5116	folder 39
On Becoming an Osteopathic Physician, circa 1958	box 5116	folder 40
Proposal to Establish The Biometrics Institute, undated	box 5116	folder 41
Report of Community Nursing Home Medical Service Program, undated	box 5116	folder 42
Report of the President, 1966-1973	box 5116	folder 43
Senior Class Schedule, 1963-1964	box 5116	folder 44
Kodak - Brochures, 1972, undated	box 5116	folder 45
L'Hote, J. D. (Chairman of MCOM Board), 1967-1968	box 5116	folder 46
L'Hote, J. D. (Chairman of MCOM Board), January - June 1969	box 5116	folder 47
L'Hote, J. D. (Chairman of MCOM Board), July - September 1969	box 5116	folder 48
Lansing Area Invitation for Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine, 1963	box 5116	folder 49
Lay Guilds, 1955	box 5116	folder 50
Legislators, 1955-1970	box 5116	folder 51
Licensing Statistics, 1957	box 5117	folder 1
Location Study - Saginaw, Michigan, undated	box 5117	folder 2
Manuals		
Title/Description	Instances	
Dictaphone, undated	box 5117	folder 3
Executone, 1956	box 5117	folder 4
Hermes Ambassador, undated	box 5117	folder 4
Martin Place Hospitals, 1967	box 5117	folder 5
Mason Hospital Campaign, undated	box 5117	folder 6
Mass Transit for Cities of the 20th Century, 1965	box 5117	folder 7
MAVA Newsletter, 1969	box 5117	folder 8
Media News, 1972	box 5117	folder 9
M.D D.O. Controversy		
Title/Description	Instances	
1965-1966	box 5117	folder 10

1965-1968	box 5117	folder 11
1965-1971	box 5117	folder 12
1967	box 5117	folder 13
1968	box 5117	folder 14
1969	box 5117	folder 15-16
1970-1971, undated	box 5117	folder 17
Undated	box 5117	folder 18
Volume, 1964-1965	box 5117	folder 19-20
National, 1965-1967	box 5117	folder 21-22
Medical Facilities and Services Subcommittee Minutes, April 1967	box 5117	folder 23
Medical School Data, 1968	box 5117	folder 24
Medicare, 1965-1969	box 5117	folder 25
Medicare Newsletter, 1968-1969	box 5117	folder 26
Medicine in Sports newsletter, 1969-1970	box 5117	folder 27
"Medicine, Money and Manpower" by Ward Darley, 1967-1968, undated	box 5117	folder 28
Medigrams newsletter, 1971	box 5117	folder 29
Metropolitan Detroit Audio-Visual Association, 1964	box 5117	folder 30
Michigan Advisory Hospital Council, 1962	box 5117	folder 31
Michigan Association for Emotionally Disturbed Children, 1968-1969	box 5117	folder 32

#### Michigan Association for Regional Medical Programs Title/Description **Instances** Volume, 1967 box 5117 folder 33 1967-1970, undated box 5117 folder 34 A Proposal for Participation in MARMP by Botsford box 5117 folder 35 Hospital, September 1967 A Proposal for Participation in MARMP by Botsford box 5117 folder 36 Hospital, October 1967 box 5117 folder 37 Zieger/Botsford Hospitals Proposal for Participation in MARMP, January 1968 Source Materials, 1967-1968 box 5117 folder 38 folder 39 Michigan Audio Visual Association, 1963, 1967 box 5117

Michigan Audio Visual Association, 1968-1972	box 5117	folder 40
Michigan Community Health Services Stu	ıdy	
Title/Description	Instances	
Report of the Subcommittee on Medical Facilities and Services, 1967	box 5117	folder 41
Report of the Subcommittee on Voluntary Health Agencies, 1967	box 5117	folder 42
Report of the Subcommittee on Departments of State Government, 1967	box 5117	folder 43
Report of the Subcommittee on Local Health Departments, 1967	box 5117	folder 44
Correspondence and Meeting Materials, 1967	box 5117	folder 45
<u>NEWS</u> , 1966-1967	box 5117	folder 46
Committee of Forty, 1967-1968	box 5117	folder 47
Committee of Forty, Provisional Report of Recommendations, February 1968	box 5118	folder 1
Michigan Department of Public Health, 1968	box 5117	folder 48
Michigan Epilepsy Center and Association, 1969-1970	box 5117	folder 2
Michigan Health Council, 1968-1972	box 5118	folder 3
Michigan Hospital Association		
Title/Description	Instances	
1964	box 5118	folder 4
Michigan Hospitals newsletters, 1969-1972	box 5118	folder 5
Hospital Salary and Fringe Benefits Survey, 1964	box 5118	folder 6
Michigan Medicine newsletter, 1968-1970	box 5118	folder 7
Michigan - Ohio Regional Education Laboratory, 1966	box 5118	folder 8
Michigan Osteopathic Hospital Association, 1962, 1966	box 5118	folder 9
Michigan Osteopathic Medical Assistants Association - Miscellaneous, 1968-1972, undated	box 5118	folder 10
Michigan Osteopathic Medical Assistants Association - Year End Report, 1970	box 5118	folder 11
Michigan Osteopathic Scholarship and Research Foundation, 1961	box 5118	folder 12
Michigan Osteopathic Student Loan and Research Foundation, 1961-1970	box 5118	folder 13

Miscellaneous, 1962, undated	box 5118	folder 24
Michigan Women's Osteopathic Auxiliary, 1961, 1965-1966	box 5118	folder 23
Michigan University of Osteopathic Medicine (Lansing), undated	box 5118	folder 22
Michigan Tuberculosis and Respiratory Disease Association, 1963	box 5118	folder 21
Michigan State University College Development, 1960	box 5118	folder 20
Michigan's Health newsletter, 1968-1970	box 5118	folder 19
Michigan School Health Association, 1969-1970	box 5118	folder 18
Michigan Rural Areas Development Committee, 1962	box 5118	folder 17
Michigan Regional Medical Program, 1968-1969	box 5118	folder 16
Michigan Pharmacist newsletter, 1965	box 5118	folder 14
Michigan Public Health Association, 1963-1967	box 5118	folder 15

#### missouri Association of Osteopathic Physicians and Surgeons Title/Description **Instances** Co-operation newsletter folder 25 1969-1970 box 5118 box 5118 folder 26 1971-1972 folder 27 Modern Hospital Communications, undated box 5118 Monitor newsletter, 1968-1969 box 5118 folder 28 folder 29 "Monopoly as an Approach to Quackery" by David Dobreer, box 5118 1963 Multi-Phasic Screening, 1967 box 5118 folder 30 folder 31 Muskegon General Hospital - Generally Speaking newsletter box 5118 folder 32 National Association for Mental Health, 1962 box 5118 National Audio-Visual Association, 1972 folder 33 box 5118 National Conference on the Use of Audiovisuals in Medical box 5118 folder 34-35 Education, 1969 National Disease and Therapeutic Index, 1967 box 5118 folder 36 folder 37 National Disease and Therapeutic Index - NDTI Review, box 5118 1972 National Disease and Therapeutic Index - Specialty Profile, box 5118 folder 38 1970 box 5118 folder 39 National Health Council, 1963

National Medical Audiovisual Center, 1972	box 5118	folder 40
National Osteopathic Foundation, 1964, undated	box 5118	folder 41
"Nationalized Medicine in Britain - The Winds of Change" by John R. Seale, 1962	box 5118	folder 42
National Society for Medical Research, 1969	box 5118	folder 43
National Tuberculosis Association, 1967-1968	box 5118	folder 44
NJAOPS Journal newsletter		
Title/Description	Instances	
1969	box 5118	folder 45
1970	box 5118	folder 46
1971	box 5118	folder 47
1972	box 5118	folder 48
News about medical education, 1967	box 5118	folder 49
North Oakland County Michigan, undated	box 5118	folder 50
Nursing, 1963-1964, undated	box 5118	folder 51
Nursing Education, 1968	box 5118	folder 52
Nursing Home Study, Social Aspects of, 1962	box 5118	folder 53
Nursing Needs and Resources in Michigan, 1966	box 5118	folder 54
Occupational Guide: Osteopathic Physician, 1961	box 5118	folder 55
Officer's Handbook by Thomas C. Schumacher (California Osteopathic Association), 1951	box 5118	folder 56
Ohio Osteopathic Association of Physicians and Surgeons, 1964, 1969, 1971	box 5118	folder 57
Ohio Osteopathic Medical Assistants Association, 1970	box 5118	folder 58
An Opinion Study of Prepaid Medical Care Coverage in Michigan, 1957	box 5118	folder 59
Oregon Osteopathic Association, 1969-1972	box 5119	folder 1
Osteopathic Cranial Association Publications, 1959, 1962	box 5119	folder 2
Osteopathic Educational Communications Association, 1972	box 5119	folder 3
"Osteopathic Medicine: An American Revolution" by George W. Northrup, undated	box 5119	folder 4
Osteopathic Physicians and Surgeons of California, 1963-1972	box 5119	folder 5
Osteopathic Profession in Michigan, undated	box 5119	folder 6

Osteopathic Progress Fund, 1962-1963	box 5119	folder 7
Osteopathic Residency Deferment Program, 1968	box 5119	folder 8
Osteopaths - WILX, TV Channel 10, November 18, 1968	box 5119	folder 9
Osteopathy - Background Information, 1964	box 5119	folder 10
Osteopathy in the United States and Michigan, 1967	box 5119	folder 11
"Our Stake in Health Care Costs" by W. C. Andreen, 1963	box 5119	folder 12
Packet for Representative Dale Kildee, 1965	box 5119	folder 13
Petition for John Delbert L'Hote (Distinguished Service Certificate), undated	box 5119	folder 14
Philadelphia College of Osteopathy, 1967	box 5119	folder 15
Philadelphia College of Osteopathy - Report of the Dean, 1946	box 5119	folder 16
Physician Image, 1965-1968	box 5119	folder 17
Physician Shortage		
Title/Description	Instances	
1961-1967	box 5119	folder 18
1968-1969	box 5119	folder 19
1970, undated	box 5119	folder 20
Podiatry, 1962	box 5119	folder 21
Political Literature, 1966-1968	box 5119	folder 22
The Pontiac Area Board of Realtors, undated	box 5119	folder 23
Pontiac Osteopathic Hospital, 1969	box 5119	folder 24
Population Problems, 1967-1968	box 5119	folder 25
The Postgraduate Institute of Osteopathic Medicine and Surgery, 1969	box 5119	folder 26
Prepaid Hospital and Medical Care, 1961-1962	box 5119	folder 27
Principles for Establishing Hospital Charges, 1962	box 5119	folder 28
Procedures for Areawide Health Facility Planning, 1963	box 5119	folder 29
Progress in Health Services, 1963	box 5119	folder 30
Projectionist's Handbook by John Brown, 1972	box 5119	folder 31
Proposal by Battle Creek (for MCOM), 1963	box 5119	folder 32
Proposal by Detroit (for MCOM), 1963	box 5119	folder 33
A Proposal by Muskegon (for MCOM), 1963	box 5119	folder 34

A Proposal for Participation in MARMP by Botsford Hospital with the Support of the Committee of Osteopathic Medical Programs, 1967	box 5119	folder 35
Proposal to Michigan State Board of Education for Approval of Full Degree Medical Program at Michigan State University (Volume), undated	box 5119	folder 36-37
Proposed Survey of the Attitudes of Michigan Physicians Towards Continuing Medical Education, undated	box 5119	folder 38
Proposed Clinical Training Program, undated	box 5119	folder 39
Public Act 17, 1968	box 5119	folder 40
Public Act 315, 1968	box 5119	folder 41
"Public Health as Seen by a Practising Sociologist" by Mel Ravitz, 1967	box 5119	folder 42
Public Laws Related to Osteopathic Medicine, 1954-1967	box 5119	folder 43-44
"A Public Program for the Michigan State Dental Association", 1962	box 5119	folder 45
Quarterly Bulletin of the Chicago Osteopathic Center, 1964	box 5119	folder 46
Recommendation Concerning the Proposal for a Full-Degree Medical Program at Michigan State University, 1966	box 5119	folder 47
Registration in Medicine Report, 1967-1968	box 5119	folder 48
The Rehabilitation Institute, undated	box 5119	folder 49
Regional Medical Programs, 1967	box 5120	folder 1
Report of the Ad Hoc Committee on Medical Education, May 1962	box 5120	folder 2
A Report of Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine, 1964	box 5120	folder 3
"Report on the American Medical Association House of Delegates Actions at its Annual Clinical Assembly in Miami Beach, Florida", 1968	box 5120	folder 4
Report of the Committee of the Michigan Coordinating Council for Public Higher Education, 1963	box 5120	folder 5
Report of the Legislative Interim Commission on the Practice of Osteopathy, 1959	box 5120	folder 6
Report to the Bureau of the Budget Building Division State of Michigan (Preliminary), September 1966	box 5120	folder 7
Reports to the Bureau of the Budget (Regarding Selection of a Metropolitan Area for MCOM), 1966	box 5120	folder 8
Reports to the Bureau of the Budget (Vol II), 1966	box 5120	folder 9

"Report of the Committee for the Study of Relations Between Osteopath and Medicine", 1955	box 5120	folder 10
Report of the Governor's Study Commission on Prepaid Hospital and Medical Care Plans, May 3, 1962	box 5120	folder 11
A Report to the Governor of Michigan for the Commission on Prepaid Hospital and Medical Care Plans, July 1962	box 5120	folder 12
A Report ot the Governor's Commission on Prepaid Hospital and Medical Health Care (Appendix), undated	box 5120	folder 13
Research, 1964-1967, undated	box 5120	folder 14
A Resolution Proposing the Establishment of a State Tax- Supported Osteopathic College in Michigan, circa 1956	box 5120	folder 15
Rhode Island Society of Osteopathic Physicians and Surgeons, 1969	box 5120	folder 16
Riverside Osteopathic Hospital Staff Meeting Minutes, 1964	box 5120	folder 17
"The Road Ahead For Osteopathy", 1955, 1963	box 5120	folder 18
Role of Medical Schools in the Community, 1964, 1967	box 5120	folder 19
Rules and Regulations - Michigan State Board of Osteopathic Registration and Examination, 1958	box 5120	folder 20
Rural Areas Development (RAD), 1962-1964	box 5120	folder 21
Rutgers Medical School, 1963-1964, 1968	box 5120	folder 22
The Pulse, Saginaw Osteopathic Hospital newsletter, 1963	box 5120	folder 23
St. Lukes Hospital, undated	box 5120	folder 24
Segregation, 1968	box 5120	folder 25
Senate Bill 70, 1968-1969	box 5120	folder 26
Senate Bill 272, 1966-1969	box 5120	folder 27
Senate Bill No. 681, 1965	box 5120	folder 28
School Health, 1965, undated	box 5120	folder 29
Seventh Day Adventist Osteopathic Physicians and Surgeons, 1966	box 5120	folder 30
Shortage of Health Care Personnel, 1965	box 5120	folder 31
"Shortage of Physicians Stress the Family Physicians", undated	box 5120	folder 32
Society of Divisional Secretaries, 1961-1968	box 5120	folder 33
Society of Divisional Secretaries - "The alternative to 501 (c)	box 5120	folder 34
(3), 1967		

"Some Problems Faced in Educating for Health" by Mayhew Derryberry, undated	box 5120	folder 36
Sony - Brochures, 1964	box 5120	folder 37
South Dakota Society of Osteopathic Physicians and Surgeons, 1969	box 5120	folder 38
Speech on Medicine Profession- Author Unknown, undated	box 5120	folder 39
State Board of Education		
Title/Description	Instances	
1965-1968	box 5120	folder 40
1969-1970, undated	box 5120	folder 41
The Educational Report		
Volume III, IV, 1969	box 5120	folder 42
Volume V, 1970-1971	box 5120	folder 43
Volume VI, 1971-1972	box 5120	folder 44
State Licensure Requirements for Osteopathic Physicians, undated	box 5120	folder 45
Statement by Abraham Ribicoff before the Subcommittee on Health, 1961	box 5120	folder 46
A Statement to the Governor's Study Commission on Prepaid Hospital and Medical Care Plans, January 1962	box 5120	folder 47
State Plan for Higher Education, 1967	box 5120	folder 48
"State Recognition of Doctors of Osteopathy compared with State Recognition of Doctors of Medicine", 1956	box 5120	folder 49
Statistics		
Statistical Data - DO's and MD's, 1959-1966	box 5120	folder 50
1968, undated	box 5120	folder 51
DO, 1963-1968, undated	box 5121	folder 1
General, 1968-1970, undated	box 5121	folder 2
MD, 1963-1970, undated	box 5121	folder 3
MD - DO Comparison, 1963-1969, undated	box 5121	folder 4
Structural Examination, undated	box 5121	folder 5
Student Osteopathic Medical Association, 1971, 1974	box 5121	folder 6
Suggested Fee for Medical Management, undated	box 5121	folder 7
Survey of Crystal Lake Community, 1968	box 5121	folder 8

Teaching of Osteopathic Medicine, 1966	box 5121	folder 9
Teaching with Video Tape, circa 1962	box 5121	folder 10
Television in Perspective Conference, 1964	box 5121	folder 11
Tennessee Association of Osteopathic Physicians and Surgeons, undated	box 5121	folder 12
Texas College of Osteopathic Medicine - TCOM News, 1972	box 5121	folder 13
Texas Osteopathic Medical Association		
Title/Description	Instances	
Texas Osteopathic Physicians Journal		
1969	box 5121	folder 14
1970	box 5121	folder 15
1971	box 5121	folder 16
1972	box 5121	folder 17
the Facet, November 1964	box 5121	folder 18
Thirty-three Years of Service (Annual Seal Program), undated	box 5121	folder 19
Traverse City Osteopathic Hospital, 1969	box 5121	folder 20
"Trends in Medical Education in the United States" by Ernst Gardner, 1967	box 5121	folder 21
TVE 1000 - Broadcast Television Studio, undated	box 5121	folder 22
TVEducator, 1962	box 5121	folder 23
UM 150 News, 1967	box 5121	folder 24
United Foundation, 1964, 1968	box 5121	folder 25
University of Michigan News Service - NEWS, 1968-1970	box 5121	folder 26
Upjohn - Brochures, 1965, 1967	box 5121	folder 27
"Using Federal Legislation to Promote Local Health Programs" by Paul Q. Peterson, 1967	box 5121	folder 28
Video Talk newsletter, 1961, undated	box 5121	folder 29
Vocational Guidance, 1965-1966, undated	box 5121	folder 30
Washington Osteopathic Medical Association, 1963, undated	box 5121	folder 31
Wayne County General Hospital, 1961	box 5121	folder 32
West Virginia Society of Osteopathic Medicine, 1972	box 5121	folder 33
West Virginia State Medical Association, 1961	box 5121	folder 34

"What Do I Think of Socialized Medicine", 1962	box 5121	folder 35
Wisconsin Association of Osteopathic Ph	ysicians an	d Surgeons
Title/Description	Instances	
1968-1969	box 5121	folder 36
1970	box 5121	folder 37
1971	box 5121	folder 38
1972	box 5121	folder 39
Woodcut Impressions (Wallace Pharmaceuticals), undated <u>Container Summary</u> : oversize posters	drawer OS 3	
Your Career Opportunities in Medicine, 1962	box 5121	folder 40
"Your Health is Their Business", <i>Inside Michigan</i> magazine, 1951	box 5121	folder 41
Zieger Osteopathic Hospital, 1969	box 5121	folder 42
Zieger-Botsford Hospitals, undated	box 5121	folder 43
Zoomar - Brochures, 1964, undated	box 5121	folder 44
^ Return to Table of Contents  Floyde E. Brooker Papers		
Alumni Association Magazine, May 1972	box 5102	folder 46
Agreement, 1968	box 5102	folder 47
Biographical Data, 1964	box 5102	folder 48
Board Action, 1971	box 5102	folder 49
Citation, 1972	box 5102	folder 50
College Development Committee, 1960-1963	box 5102	folder 51
"CommunicationsIn the Beginning", 1969	box 5102	folder 52
Correspondence		
Title/Description	Instances	
1962-1968	box 5102	folder 53
1969-1970	box 5102	folder 54
1971-1972, undated	box 5102	folder 55
Charles Schuller, 1971-1972	box 5102	folder 56
Course: Communications - the student physician, 1970	box 5102	folder 57

Council of Public Education on Health, 1960-1964	box 5102	folder 58-60
Curriculum Vitae, undated	box 5103	folder 1
Department of Insurance (Uses and Abuses) and Department of Public Health, undated	box 5103	folder 2
Establishment of Osteopathic University Controversy, 1959-1964	box 5103	folder 3
Health Sciences Communications Association Program - Introductory Course for Student Physicians in Communication, 1970, undated	box 5103	folder 4
Historical Papers, 1963-1964	box 5103	folder 5-6
History (MCOM), 1970-1972, undated	box 5103	folder 7
Honorary Degree, 1972	box 5103	folder 8
Job Description, 1967	box 5103	folder 9
M.D D.O. Controversy, 1961-1963	box 5103	folder 10
Medical Economics Committee, 1960-1961	box 5103	folder 11
Memberships, 1971	box 5103	folder 12
Memorandums, 1965-1971	box 5103	folder 13
Michigan Association of Osteopathic Physicians and Surgeons (MAOP&S) Secretary - Treasurer, 1961-1963	box 5103	folder 14-15
Michigan Osteopathic College Foundation, 1963-1964	box 5103	folder 16
Michigan Osteopathic Medical Assistants Association, 1970	box 5103	folder 17
Miscellaneous, undated	box 5103	folder 18
Need for Training More Physicians, Undated	box 5103	folder 19
Notes, 1953, undated	box 5103	folder 20
Osteopathic Educational Communications Association, 1972	box 5103	folder 21
Osteopathy Position Paper, 1969-1970	box 5103	folder 22
Osteopathy Presentation, 1966	box 5103	folder 23
A Philosophy of Research for the Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine, 1968	box 5103	folder 24
Policy Papers Convention, 1958-1963	box 5103	folder 25
Political, 1966	box 5103	folder 26
President-Elect Component Societies, 1962-1964	box 5103	folder 27
Public Relations Advisory Committee, 1959-1964	box 5103	folder 28-30
Public Relations Policy Papers, 1958-1963	box 5103	folder 31

The Report of a Survey of Community Services of the Pontiac, Michigan Area, 1965	box 5103	folder 32
Report of the MSU Board of Trustees on Implementation of Public Act 162, 1970	box 5103	folder 33
Reports, 1964-1966	box 5103	folder 34
Rochester Clearinghouse on Self-Instructional Materials, 1967-1968	box 5103	folder 35
Speeches, 1963-1965	box 5103	folder 36
Speeches (?), undated	box 5103	folder 37
Volume (articles), 1959-1966	box 5103	folder 38-39
Volume (Untitled), January - June 1967	box 5104	folder 1-2
Volume (untitled), 1968	box 5104	folder 3-4
Volume (untitled), 1969	box 5104	folder 5
Writing History of MCOM (Proposal), 1971-1972	box 5104	folder 6

### **Arthur Speir Papers**

# **American College of Osteopathic Surgeons**

Title/Description	Instances	
1971	box 5131	folder 1
1972	box 5131	folder 2
1974		
1975-1976	box 5131	folder 4
Ad Hoc, 1976	box 5131	folder 5
Application, undated	box 5131	folder 6
Awards		
1972-1973	box 5131	folder 7
1973-1974	box 5131	folder 8
Entries A-L, 1972	box 5131	folder 9
Entries M-Z, 1972	box 5131	folder 10
1975-1976	box 5131	folder 11
1976-1977	box 5131	folder 12
Board Meeting, June 1971	box 5131	folder 13
Brint vs. Cherry Hill Medical Center, 1975-1976	box 5131	folder 14
Dylaye		

1971	box 5131	folder 15
1972-1973	box 5131	folder 16
1976-1977	box 5131	folder 17
Central Mailing, 1971-1972	box 5131	folder 18
Central Mailing, 1974, 1976	box 5131	folder 19
Certificate of Attendance, 1974	box 5131	folder 20
Certification of Attendance, 1972	box 5131	folder 21
Certifying Board		
1971-1972	box 5131	folder 22
1973	box 5131	folder 23
1976-1977	box 5131	folder 24
Committee on Continuing Post Graduate Education, 1973	box 5131	folder 25
Continuing Medical Education Credits, 1973-1976	box 5131	folder 26
Convention, 1974	box 5131	folder 27
Convention Attendance	box 5131	folder 28
Convention City		
1971-1972	box 5131	folder 29
1973-1975	box 5131	folder 30
1975	box 5131	folder 31
Convention Exhibits, 1972	box 5131	folder 32
Convention Hotel, 1971	box 5131	folder 33
Convention Hotel, 1975-1977	box 5131	folder 34
Convention Registration, undated	box 5131	folder 35
Conventions, 1970-1976	box 5131	folder 36
Conventions, 1971	box 5131	folder 37
Convention Site, 1971-1972	box 5131	folder 38
Correspondence		
1972	box 5131	folder 39
1973	box 5131	folder 40
Cortese, Anthony J., 1971	box 5131	folder 41
Credentials and Records		
1972-1973	box 5131	folder 42

1976-1977	box 5131	folder 43
Editorial and Research, 1972, 1974	box 5131	folder 44
Editorial and Research Committee, 1975	box 5131	folder 45
Fellow Ballots, 1975	box 5131	folder 46
Financial Statement		
March 1971	box 5131	folder 47
March 1974	box 5131	folder 48
1975	box 5131	folder 49
March 1977	box 5131	folder 50
First Vice President		
Dr. Theodore Freilich, 1971	box 5131	folder 51
Dr. Lee Walker, 1972-1973	box 5131	folder 52
Dr. Paul Mitros, 1973	box 5131	folder 53
Dr. Simon Lubin, 1976	box 5131	folder 54
Historian, 1977	box 5131	folder 55
Hospital Accreditation, 1976	box 5131	folder 56
Hotel		
Americana, 1973-1974	box 5131	folder 57
Century Plaza	box 5131	folder 58
Fairmont, 1976	box 5131	folder 59
Playboy, 1973	box 5131	folder 60
Master Registration List, 1972	box 5131	folder 61
Membership and Credentials, 1971	box 5131	folder 62
Membership and Credentials, 1975	box 5131	folder 63
Membership and Promotional, 1973	box 5131	folder 64
Membership Files (alphabetical), 1934-1977	box 5133	folder 30-66
	box 5135	folder 1-106
	box 5136	folder 1-93
	box 5134	folder 1-112
Miscellaneous, 1973-1974	box 5133	folder 4
news, undated	box 5131	folder 65
Program (1975), 1974-1975	box 5131	folder 66

Post Doctoral		
1969	box 5132	folder 1
1972-1973	box 5132	folder 3
1973-1974	box 5132	folder 4
1974	box 5132	folder 5
1975-1976	box 5132	folder 6
Post-Graduate Course		
1971	box 5132	folder 7
1975-1976	box 5132	folder 8
Dr. Belsky, 1974	box 5132	folder 9
Dr. Belsky, 1975	box 5132	folder 10
1976	box 5132	folder 11
Post -Graduate Education, 1974	box 5132	folder 12
President		
Seaver Tarulis, 1971-1972	box 5132	folder 13
Dr. Samuel Brint, 1972-1973, undated	box 5132	folder 14
Dr. Theodore Freilich, 1973-1974	box 5132	folder 15
Dr. Carl Waterbury, 1976-1977	box 5132	folder 16
Dr. Lee Walker, 1974-1976	box 5132	folder 17
President-Elect		
Dr. Samuel Brint, 1971	box 5132	folder 18-19
Dr. Theodore Freilich, 1972	box 5132	folder 20
Dr. Lee Walker, 1973-1974	box 5132	folder 21
Dr. Paul Mitrus, 1974	box 5132	folder 22
Dr. Lee Davidson, 1975-1976	box 5132	folder 23
Dr. Daniel Belsky, 1975-1977	box 5132	folder 24
Dr. Daniel Belsky, 1976-1977	box 5132	folder 25
Presidential Luncheon, 1972	box 5132	folder 26
Program		
1973-1974	box 5132	folder 27
1975-1976	box 5132	folder 28
Special Events, 1976-1977	box 5132	folder 29

Special Executive Committee Meeting, 1972	box 5132	folder 30
Trustee		
Dr. Francis Dono		
1973	box 5132	folder 31
1974	box 5132	folder 32
1975	box 5132	folder 33
1976	box 5132	folder 34
Dr. Layton Shaffer, 1975-1976	box 5132	folder 35
Dr. Layton Shaffer, 1971-1974	box 5132	folder 36
Vice President		
Dr. Carl Waterbury, 1975-1976	box 5132	folder 37
Dr. Andrew deMasi, 1976-1977	box 5132	folder 38
American Osteopathic Association		
Title/Description	Instances	
1971	box 5132	folder 39
1972	box 5132	folder 40
1973	box 5132	folder 41
1974-1975	box 5132	folder 42
1975-1976	box 5132	folder 43
1976-1977	box 5132	folder 44
	box 5132	folder 28
American College of Osteopathic Obstetricians and Gynecologists Tax Return Information, 1976	DOX 3133	loidei 28
Association of Osteopathic Specialty Organizations, 1971	box 5133	folder 1-2
Association of Osteopathic Specialty Organizations, 1972	box 5133	folder 3
Awards, 1971	box 5133	folder 5
Continuing Medical Education, 1973	box 5132	folder 45
Correspondence		
January - June 1971	box 5133	folder 6
July - December 1971	box 5133	folder 7
1973	box 5133	folder 8
1974	box 5133	folder 9
1975	box 5133	folder 10

1976-1977, undated	box 5133	folder 11
"Disseminated Intravascular Coagulation in Obstetrics and Gynecology" by Robert S. Lee, 1973	box 5133	folder 12
"Familial Pure Gonadal Dysgenesis with Clitoral Hypertrophy and a Normal Female Karyotype" by Edward A. Slotnick, undated	box 5133	folder 13
Family Planning, 1972-1976	box 5133	folder 14
Hospital Inspectors, 1971	box 5133	folder 15
Instructional Objectives for a Basic Curriculum in Obstetrics and Gynecology by The American Association of Obstetricians and Gynecologists, 1975	box 5133	folder 16
Maternal and Child Health publication		
1971	box 5133	folder 17
1972-1973	box 5133	folder 18
Miscellaneous, 1972-1975	box 5133	folder 19
Miscellaneous, undated	box 5133	folder 20
National Committee for Children and Youth Reporter newsletter, 1971	box 5133	folder 21
National Obstetrics Statistics, 1970, 1972, 1976	box 5133	folder 22
Scientific Writing, 1974	box 5133	folder 23
Speakers Fund, 1971-1972	box 5133	folder 24
Special Committees, Sterilization, 1971	box 5133	folder 25
State Licensing Boards, 1975-1976	box 5133	folder 26
Submitted Papers (Various Authors), 1970, undated	box 5133	folder 27
White House Conference on Children, 1971	box 5133	folder 29
^ Return to Table of Contents		
John D. L'Hote	box 5133	folder 67
Newspaper Clippings		
Title/Description	Instances	
Date Sorted		
1951, 1962-1963	box 5138	folder 1
1964	box 5138	folder 2
1965	box 5138	folder 3

January - June 1966	box 5138	folder 4
July - December 1966	box 5138	folder 5
1967	box 5138	folder 6
1968	box 5138	folder 7
January - June 1969	box 5138	folder 8
July - August 1969	box 5138	folder 9
September - December 1969	box 5138	folder 10
1970-1972, undated	box 5138	folder 11
Notebook #1, October 1964 - October 1965	box 5138	folder 12-13
Notebook #2, 1964	box 5138	folder 14
Notebook #3 Part 1, 1963-1964	box 5138	folder 15
Notebook #3 Part 2, 1965-1969	box 5138	folder 16
Notebook #4, 1968-1969	box 5138	folder 17
Subject Sorted		
Abortion, 1968-1971	box 5138	folder 18
Air / Environmental Quality, 1969-1970	box 5138	folder 19
Alcoholism, 1970-1971	box 5138	folder 20
American Osteopathic Association Colleges, 1968-1969	box 5138	folder 21
American College of Emergency Physicians, 1969	box 5138	folder 22
American College Osteopathic Surgeons, 1968	box 5138	folder 23
Backache, 1970-1971	box 5138	folder 24
Birth Control, 1969-1971	box 5138	folder 25
Blood Donation, 1969-1970	box 5138	folder 26
Blue Cross - Blue Shield, 1969-1971	box 5138	folder 27
Boyne City, D. O Physician Shortage, 1969-1971	box 5138	folder 28
Chiropractors, 1969-1971	box 5138	folder 29
Comprehensive Health Care, 1966-1971	box 5138	folder 30
Curriculum, 1968	box 5138	folder 31
Doctors Image, 1966	box 5138	folder 32
Doctor Ratio - Michigan, 1966-1971	box 5138	folder 33
Draft, 1968-1971	box 5138	folder 34
Drugs, 1969-1971	box 5138	folder 35

Election, 1968-1971	box 5138	folder 36
Emergency Services, 1970-1971	box 5138	folder 37
Emphysema, 1970	box 5138	folder 38
Faculty, 1969-1970	box 5138	folder 39
Flu Shots, 1968-1970	box 5138	folder 40
Foreign Trained Physicians, 1967-1972	box 5138	folder 41
Foundation Clippings, 1967-1969	box 5138	folder 42
General Grants, 1969	box 5138	folder 43
General Health Fund, 1962-1966	box 5139	folder 1
Grants Clippings, 1969-1971	box 5139	folder 2
Healthcare Costs, 1970	box 5139	folder 3
Heart Transplant, 1969	box 5139	folder 4
Hospitals		
1967-1968	box 5139	folder 5
1968-1969	box 5139	folder 6
1970	box 5139	folder 7-8
1971	box 5139	folder 9-10
Hypertension and Strokes, 1969-1970	box 5139	folder 11
Innovations, undated	box 5139	folder 12
Journal - A.O.A., 1969	box 5139	folder 13
Kellogg Foundation Grants, 1968-1969	box 5139	folder 14
Lakeside Clinic	box 5139	folder 15
Legislation, 1969	box 5139	folder 16
Measles, 1969-1970	box 5139	folder 17
Medical Costs, 1962-1964	box 5139	folder 18
Medical Education, 1967-1972	box 5139	folder 19
M.D D.O. Relations, 1965-1970	box 5139	folder 20
Medicaid Fraud, 1970	box 5139	folder 21
Medical Education, 1968-1969	box 5139	folder 22
Medical World News, 1969	box 5139	folder 23
Medicine Shortage, 1969	box 5139	folder 24
Mental Health, 1968-1970	box 5139	folder 25

Michigan Association of Osteopathic Physicians and Surgeons, 1968-1969	box 5139	folder 26
Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine, 1966-1971	box 5139	folder 27-31
Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine History, 1970	box 5139	folder 32
Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine History, 1969-1970	box 5140	folder 1-4
Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine and Legislature, 1968-1969	box 5140	folder 5
Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine Press Conference, 1968	box 5140	folder 6
Michigan State Medical Society, 1968-1969	box 5140	folder 7
Michigan State University, 1966-1971	box 5140	folder 8-15
Miscellaneous, 1966-1975	box 5140	folder 15-17
	box 5141	folder 1-3
Mott Foundation, 1968-1969	box 5141	folder 4
Nurses, 1966-1970	box 5141	folder 5
Oakland Community College, 1968-1970	box 5141	folder 6
Oakland University, 1966-1968	box 5141	folder 7
Office of Economic Opportunity, 1969	box 5141	folder 8
Of Interest in Pontiac, 1968-1971	box 5141	folder 9
Osteopathy, 1967-1971	box 5131	folder 10
Other Medical Schools, 1966-1971	box 5141	folder 11
Peer Reviews, 1970-1971	box 5141	folder 12
Personals of D.O.'s, 1966-1971	box 5141	folder 13-16
Physicians of the Future, 1967-1971	box 5141	folder 17
Physicians Assistant, 1971-1972	box 5141	folder 18
Physician Shortage, 1965-1971	box 5141	folder 19-20
Pontiac Medical Science Laboratory, 1968-1969	box 5141	folder 21
Senate Bills, 1969	box 5141	folder 22
Smoking, 1968-1969	box 5141	folder 23
Specialists, 1966, 1968	box 5141	folder 24
State Board of Education, 1968-1971	box 5141	folder 25
Students, 1969-1971	box 5141	folder 26
Teaching Clinic, 1969	box 5141	folder 27

University of Michigan, 1969-1970	box 5141 folder 28	
Vietnam Veterans, 1969	box 5141 folder 29	
Wayne State University, 1968-1971	box 5141 folder 30	
Women's Auxiliaries, 1967-1971	box 5141 folder 31	
Youngstown State University, 1969	box 5141 folder 32	

<sup>^</sup> Return to Table of Contents

Negatives		
Title/Description	Instances	
Becker, February 11, 1970	box 5137	folder 1
Building and College, undated	box 5137	folder 2
ID Cards (Negatives), undated	box 5137	folder 43
People		
Kabara, John J., December 27, 1969	box 5137	folder 3
Truant, ? (Dr.), undated	box 5137	folder 112
Unidentified, undated	box 5137	folder 4-8
Washington, ? (Dr.), undated	box 5137	folder 113
Truant, circa 1970	box 5137	folder 9
Photographs		
Title/Description	Instances	
Becker (figures), February 23, 1970	box 5137	folder 10
Buildings		
Blueprint, undated	box 5137	folder 11
Maps, undated	box 5137	folder 12
Michigan College of Human Medicine, undated	box 5137	folder 13
Michigan College of Human Medicine, 1972	box 5137	folder 14
Michigan College of Human Medicine - Architects Photographs, 1968, undated	box 5137	folder 15
Michigan College of Human Medicine - Exteriors, undated	box 5137	folder 16
Michigan College of Human Medicine - Interior, undated	box 5137	folder 17

Michigan College of Human Medicine - Model, undated	box 5137	folder 18
Michigan College of Human Medicine - Planning	box 5137	folder 19
Pontiac State Hospital, undated	box 5137	folder 20
Staging Building Number One, 1970	box 5137	folder 21
Unidentified, undated	box 5137	folder 22
Unidentified - Construction, 1969	box 5137	folder 23
Contact Sheets, January 1970	box 5137	folder 24
Convention (Grand Rapids), 1965	box 5137	folder 25
Convention (Detroit), 1966	box 5137	folder 26
Doctor Still's Birthplace Sign, July 1967	box 5137	folder 27
Events		
Groundbreaking, August 1965	box 5137	folder 28
Groundbreaking (Staging Building No. 1), November 24, 1968	box 5137	folder 29-30
Lansing Dinner, undated	box 5137	folder 31
National Solicitation Luncheon, Drake Hotel (Chicago), July 18, 1966	box 5137	folder 32
Open House, February 1966	box 5137	folder 33-34
Orientation, June 1970	box 5137	folder 35
Other Donation Events, 1965	box 5137	folder 36
Unidentified, 1970	box 5137	folder 37
Unidentified, undated	box 5137	folder 38
Unidentified, undated	box 5137	folder 39
Wedding (unknown), undated	box 5137	folder 40
Flourescent Photomicrographic, undated	box 5137	folder 41
Hospital Facilities and Students at Pontiac, 1970	box 5137	folder 42
Legislative Hearings, September 1965	box 5137	folder 44
Michigan College of Osteopathic Medicine Site, November 1966	box 5137	folder 45
Miscellaneous, undated	box 5137	folder 46
People		
Adler, Philip, circa 1968	box 5137	folder 47
Angott, Samuel T., circa 1968	box 5137	folder 48

folder 49 folder 50 folder 51 folder 52 folder 53 folder 53	
folder 51 folder 52 folder 53	
folder 52 folder 53	
37 folder 53	
37 folder 54	
37 folder 55	
37 folder 56	
37 folder 57	
37 folder 58	
37 folder 59	
37 folder 60	
37 folder 61	
37 folder 62	
37 folder 63	
37 folder 64	
37 folder 65	
folder 66	
37 folder 67	
37 folder 68	
37 folder 69	
37 folder 70	
37 folder 71	
37 folder 72	
37 folder 73	
37 folder 74	
_	

Phi Sigma Gamma National Fraternity, undated	box 5137	folder 78
Students, circa 1970s	box 5137	folder 79
Unidentified, undated	box 5137	folder 80
Harkness, Stuart F., undated	box 5137	folder 81
Hart, Philip, undated	box 5137	folder 82
Houlihan, Rodney T., undated	box 5137	folder 83
Jacobson, Larry, undated	box 5137	folder 84
Kabara, John J., 1968, undated	box 5137	folder 85
Ketchen, ?, undated	box 5137	folder 86
Kitchen, Neil R., 1964	box 5137	folder 87
Kropschot, Frank M., undated	box 5137	folder 88
L'Hote, John D., 1968	box 5137	folder 89
Ledford, Carol, undated	box 5137	folder 90
Lichty, Harry, undated	box 5137	folder 91
Logan, David, undated	box 5137	folder 92
Magen, Myron S., undated	box 5137	folder 93
Melnick, Arnold, undated	box 5137	folder 94
Murphy, J. Vincent and John D. L' Hote, 1968	box 5137	folder 95
Patenge, Walter F., undated	box 5137	folder 96
Potts, Alan M., undated	box 5137	folder 97
Potts, Alan M. and Neil R. Kitchen, December 1964	box 5137	folder 98
Retzlaff, Ernest, undated	box 5137	folder 99
Ritsemma, Mark, ? Church and ? Blaine, undated	box 5137	folder 100
Sargent, Douglas A., undated	box 5137	folder 101
Sproull, Annette, undated	box 5137	folder 102
Swarin, Michael, Paul D. Flagmann, Charlie Fields and salesman, undated	box 5137	folder 103
Taylor, J. Langdon, undated	box 5137	folder 104
Taylor, William (Mayor), undated	box 5137	folder 105
Unidentified, undated	box 5137	folder 106
Wigton, Douglas and Michael Swarin, undated	box 5137	folder 107
? and Alan Potts, undated	box 5137	folder 108

?, Ronald Drake, Bill Kent and Stuart Harkness, circa 1970	box 5137	folder 109
? Walker, Warren Fowler, ? Dickinson, circa 1970	box 5137	folder 110
Scenes - College of Osteopathic Medicine Students, undated	box 5137	folder 111
Slides (Photographs), circa 1965-1966, undated	box 5137	folder 114
Audio Reels		
Michigan Osteopathic College Bill Hearing (Senate Bill 272), circa 1966	reel 1-3	
Container Summary: 3 reels		
American Medical Association House of Delegates Proceedings, December 1968	reel 1-2	
Container Summary: 2 reels		

<sup>^</sup> Return to Table of Contents